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CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel) . .. The Council's Committee on Budget and Finance will
come to order. Let the record show Committee Members present: Mr. Kane,
Mr. Carroll, Mr. Kawano, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Molina, Mr. Nishiki, and
Mr. [sic] Tavares. Excused at this time is Mr. Arakawa. Members, before we
start ...
· .. uh ... announcement from the Chair--what was handed out to you is just a
starting point from the Chair regarding the CDBG ... allocation.
ITEM NO.5:

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM
FOR THE 2001 PROGRAM YEAR (FISCAL YEAR 2002 BUDGET)
(c.c. No. 00-239)

CHAIR HOKAMA: And, again, it is just a starting point. It is not. .. set in any solid
formal, or anything else, but just a starting point for us to get the ball rolling after
testimony. Okay? At this time the Chair will be entertaining testimony from those
of you in our audience. You will have three minutes to present your testimony.
After three minutes, the Chair will cut you off and we'll go to the next testifier.
Okay? First person to testify this afternoon is Dr. Fumio Tsuji. And again,
people, please state your name when you come to the microphone. If you do
represent an agency, an organization, if you'll share with, that with us?
· .. And please speak in the mic ... because your testimony will be sent to a court
reporter for transcription. Mr.. .Dr. Tsuji?
.. .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

MR. TSUJI: Thank you. Chairman Hokama ... Members of the Committee, my name is
Fumio Tsuji. I'm a practicing dentist and I practiced on Maui for 48 years ...
· .. in Kahului.
· . . I beg your indulgence .. .1 took the liberty of passing my... curriculum
vitae ... in order to establish my position and my credibility. I am a member of the
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Board of Directors of Cameron Center and the Chair of the Long-Range Planning
Committee.
· .. Incidentally ...
· .. I am just a country boy from Hamakuapoko ... that village is no longer there
· . .(Iaughter) . ..
· .. And Audrey Rocha Reed happens to come from Hamakuapoko also. We
breed them right, huh?
· . . Please take some time to glance through my curriculum vitae
· . .(Iaughter) . .. I know how it is to be poor. And I know how it is to be
lonely.. .for I lost my dad when I was five. We had no childcare center in
Hamakuapoko ... but there was a Kindergarten sponsored by the sugar
plantation. And I benefited from it. And I know how good it is to have a facility
similar to that. In 1994, Cameron Center's board ... came to a decision to
evaluate their mission.
· . . Much change had taken place in the socio-economic environment on
Maui ...
· .. and so we decided to reevaluate and establish a new mission. We embarked
on a long-range plan of 20 years ...of which I was appointed chair for that
committee. And there were 30-plus people representing various sectors of the
community, as well as the representatives of the agencies and the
commu ... Cameron Center.
And we took a futuristic approach ... and
guesstimated what Maui will be like in 20 years. And one of the primary
care ... and the needs that were enumerated was a childcare center--infant to
toddlers, and a 24-hour schedule--needed because of the ...
· .. rupture of the family and the dining table. Increasing number of dining tables
did not have both parents present. Either one or both ... had to have one or more
jobs to supplement their income.
MS. KOLLER: Three minutes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Dr. Tsuji.
MR. TSUJI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for your comments this afternoon.
MR. TSUJI: I'd like to return and finish this ...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, you may-MR. TSUJI: ... if I may?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --return at the end of everyone else.
MR. TSUJI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, next is M. Pualani. .. Kamanu B. And if I'm saying
anything incorrectly, if you could please correct me. I would appreciate it. Thank
you.
NOTE:

Pause while Ms. Kamaunu approached the podium.

MS. KAMAUNU: . . . Aloha to the Maui County Council, and to our Chairman.
Mr. Hokama, thank you the opportunity given me and others here today. I'm in
support of MEO's Fast Track entrepreneurial program. I believe in MEO. And I
believe in the Fast Track entrepreneurial training program. In the training
program, I learned to know when it is my, my million-dollar moment. And this is
it. I am Pualani. Pualani Kamaunu. I'm a voice of support ...
· .. of child ... to support a child, I am a child-advocate for a parent with a child in
a special education program with a learning disability or performing below
academic grade levels or those perceived to be a risk--in particular, a Native
Hawaiian child--to achieve a successful and rewarding public school educational
career. On Tuesday, March 20 th , I graduated from the MEO's Fast Track
entrepreneurial training program under the tutelage of Mr. Dan Flavin and
Mr. Danny Agsalog. Now reflecting back to a particular scene in our home with a
few of our teenaged nephews ... a conversation was struck up about age. I then
mentioned to my nephews ... well, Aunty will soon be a half-a-century
old ... hoping no one picked up on that. Ha! As you imagine, there's always a
smart-aleck in the family. This particular nephew remarked that. .. oh, Aunty, you
mean five decades?
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (laughter) . ..
MS. KAMAUNU: Ouch!
· .. Everyone burst out laughing, including me. Talk about reality check. Time
marches on with or without you, and before you know it tomorrow is today ... and
today is yesterday.
· .. Talk about reality check. Eleven weeks ago, I was a parent advocate.
Today, I am a child advocate. Talk about reality check. The MEO Fast Track
entrepreneurial training program is, to me, a reality check of who I am, what I
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want to do, and where I'm going. My cash to start worksheet shows that I need
an estimate of $4,918.99 start up ...which is in my, would be my cash on hand.
For my personal. .. savings, I plan to invest 5,000 as a start up. That's a reality
check for me. My monthly cash-flow projection shows on a net profit loss line
that I will have an estimated deficit of $261.66 by the ending of the first year.
Again, a reality check. And I can live with this. I know that I'll not. .. that I will not
be able to, for the first three years, draw a salary or benefits. I can live with this.
I entered this training program--starting a nonprofit agency. During the interim, I
wondered about doing a trust. However, I decided that I will follow through with a
nonprofit agency. I had to do research again. Reality check. Again, it's a reality
check. Today, I have my executive summary, my visibility study and my
business plan. The next step is open for business.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Three minutes, Pualani. You, if you wanna return after everyone
else, you, you may do so-MS. KAMAUNU: No, this is fine. All I wanna say is that. ..just wanted to say that I do
believe in entre .. .the Fast Track entrepreneurial training program. And I know
the importance of it, and I benefited from it. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Next before us this afternoon is Mr. Paul Russell.
... And following Mr. Russell will be Ms. Lisa Alo.
NOTE:

Very long pause while Mr. Russell approached the podium.

MR. RUSSELL: ... Uh ... aloha, Members. I'm here in support of... first of all, my
name is Paul Russell. I'm here in support of MEO Microenterprise businesses.
Urn ... kinda nervous, but ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Just relax. Just relax.
MR. RUSSELL: ... (laughter). .. Anyway, I'm here to let you guys ... encourage and
support them ... as a small business person. Uh ... 1 hear, I'm doing landscaping
and lawn care service and maintenance. MEO ... enterprise, Microenterprise
helped me out. I tried Hawaiian, I went to every, every place for the ... through
Hawaiians, but they denied me. And I went to the-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-MR. RUSSELL: --banks--
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --Paul, please use, use the mic so we can, you
know, accurately get,
get your comments. Thank you.
MR. RUSSELL: Oh, okay. Well, anyway I tried going to OHA
and several Hawaiian
places. They denied me. Showed them what I wanted to do, but
they still denied
me. I went to the banks ... and pretty much every place I went,
they all denied
me--except. .. MEO.
· .. Where they ... they look at what I was gonna do and
they sat down,
Danny... sat down with me. He helped me ... went through the proce
dures that I
need ...to have been done.
· .. So I did that, then ... they, they pretty much help me out and
... got the loan
for me--which I thank them. So I encourage you to still support
MEO and all the
functions that they do. And, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Russell.
· .. Ms. Lisa Alo ... and following her will be Benjamin Leader.
NOTE:

Pause while Ms. Alo approa ched the podium .

MS. ALO: ... Good afternoon. My name is Lisa Alo. I'm a
business owner. My
company is called Marketing MauL I do a desktop publishing
and marketing
business. Uh ... I'm here on behalf of MEO's Microenterprise loan
program. Two
years ago, I was a single mother. Although I worked fulltime, I still
relied heavily
upon ... State assistance to make ends meet. I had a busine
ss idea ... and I
went to speak with MEO. I think that had I gone to any other lendin
g institution or
bank, they would have laughed me out the door becau
se I had little
co ... collateral and I was a welfare recipient. MEO did not laugh.
They helped
me start my business.
· .. Within nine months time ... the State of Hawaii kicked me
out of all their
programs because I was now financially overqualified. Urn ...
I'm well into my
second year. Business is booming, and I would thank MEO and
their program.
And I hope you ... address their funding needs. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Wait. .. hold on, Ms. Alo. Ms. Alo? Could
you return, please? I
have a question from Mr. Arakawa.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... You know, Lisa ...
MS. ALO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... in order to understand the significance of the
program itself... can you give us a little bit of an example of what kind of training
you had that made you able to ... excel in, in creating your, your own business?
How did that program help you?
MS. ALO: How did the MEO program help me?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right.
MS. ALO: Well, actually they funded, they gave me the loan for me to start my
business. Um ... 1 work fulltime. I am very computer literate. I have been. My
con, the economy here is ...just never allowed me the opportunity to try and go
out and do something on my own. With their program--and also, to say
something else about their program ... they do it on a stepping basis. So I was
able to go to them ... and begin my first six months, at which time if I needed to, I
could go for more funding. But by then, six months experience really told me
what I needed and what I didn't need and helped me go into the next year of my
business progressively.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So did you have training with them? Did someone
come and help you with your, your business plan? Was there someone there
that you could always ... balance your questions off of?
MS. ALO: Yes. Barry Gay and Danny Agsalog are there every day for me. And I call
them periodically for any type of things I need. They're very, extremely,
extremely supportive of me.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Thank you.
MS. ALO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Alo.
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Next is Mr. Benjamin Leader.
. . . And following Mr. Leader will be Theodor Domay.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Leader approached the podium.

-7-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

MR. LEADER:
. . . Aloha, Chairman Hokama and Members of the Council
.. .(Iaughter) . .. My first time in here as well, so pardon my nervousness-CHAIR HOKAMA: Just relax.
MR. LEADER: Uh-CHAIR HOKAMA: Just relax.
MR. LEADER: .. .(Iaughter) . .. I've been going over in my head, I should have wrote,
written a few things down. I moved to Maui about 11 years ago with a
international restaurant company. After being here with them for awhile, I had an
unfortunate accident with my back. The company in turn, turned their back on
me. So ... after a few changes, decided to start my own business. I got away
from them ... started a landscape and estate maintenance business about three
years ago. Urn ... never having run my own business, other than managing for
large companies, it's a whole new can of worms. Anyone that's tried starting
their own business can appreciate that. Um ... uh, about a year into it, I was
fumbling with ...different aspects of the management. .. the, the bookkeeping
and so on ...talked to a friend of mine, told me about MEO's Microenterprises
program and how, how much it had helped them with their business. So sure
enough, I made a few phone calls, spoke with Barry Gay and Dan Flavin. At the
time they were running the classes. This was about two years ago. So I, I
enrolled in the class. Uh ... I'm sure, understand how it's once a week, three
hours a night. Fantastic opportunity. Because it's at night, it allows working
people to attend the classes. Anyhow, upon completing the class ... 1 kind of
refocused on my business as far as what my next step would be--and that would
be investing in equipment. As mentioned by some of the other people that
attended the classes ... MEO is able to offer their loan in support to the
nonconventional loanee .. .(Iaughter) . .. I guess would the way to put it, meaning
high rent, high-risk people. So therein ...of course, my credit hasn't been the
best in the world, and I fell into that category. Going to the other lending
institution, I, I was un ... unavailable to get help. So I followed .. .following suit
from the class, asked MEO for assistance and therein got it, which I was able to
purchase more equipment. .. helping my business to grow. My business has
become very successful. I'm very happy with that. All the support I received
from MEO--as the lady mentioned before me--they're always there, Danny and
Barry .. .(cleared throat) . .. excuse me, are always available for any help or
assistance over the phone. I look forward to growing my business here on, on
MauL And I'm sure a lot of other people that are in the same boat or interested in
starting their business that find out about MEO will be able to prosper and do so
with them also. I can't say enough about how great their organization is.
And ... 1 wish I was more prepared. If I have an opportunity to come again
.. .(Iaughter) . .. I will be. Thank you for listening to me. And once again, I, I
appreciate MEO's help. Mahalo.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Leader.
· .. Okay, next is Mr. Theodor.. .Domay.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Doma y approa ched the podium .

MR. DOMAY: ... Good afternoon.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (inaudible) . ..
MR. DOMAY: Thank you for the opportunity to speak on behal
f of microenterprises.
I'm a little bit of a different case, but. .. as we all know, Microenterp
rise is not only
helps the, the very beginners in, in enterprise, but also the ones
in my age, who
approaches the second, third of his life, the last third of
his life, pretty
closely .. .finds himself suddenly having lost everything.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Excuse me, sir, could, if you could please
state your name for the
record for us.
MR. DOMAY: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. DOMAY: I'm a little nervous .. .(Iaughter) . .. My name is
Theodor Domay. I'm a
benefit, fisher, a beneficiary of microenterprises.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. DOMAY: And a few years ago I lost everything I had. Came
to Maui to lick my
wounds. And what is a man to do at my age--55 years old. Unles
s you have a
teaching degree or a medical degree, it's very hard to find suitab
le employment.
But there's still a lot left in my head. Banks, of course, would
n't touch me, et
cetera. So I found out about microenterprises, met Danny Agsal
og, we worked
our way through. I developed my business plan.
· .. Got funded. Now I'm in the process currently, already to absolv
e a business
in trouble which will I, I will absorb in my business, save that busine
ss. So it's
going quite well in that direction.
· .. But if you really think about this whole program, it's about
people. And
there's many, many other persons like me, in my siteration [sic].
But also the
disenfranchised never had the chance, become suddenly a chanc
e. When I
found out I had to speak here ... 1was asked to, to speak ...on
MEO's behalf, I
called my daughter. She is a financial officer for Bank of Hawa
ii. . .funding small
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businesses. And she told me this morning that it's very important,
you tell 'em
how important MEO is to Bank of Hawaii. .. because they get so
many... where
they cannot fund it because of banking regulations. So they
help them, send
them to MEO, MEO funds them in return. They become good
clients, all of a
sudden, later on, and then come back to Bank of Hawaii. And
so this whole
circle keeps growing and growing.
· .. And ... 1think we all know wise man once said that a society
is known by its
weakest link. So if you don't strengthen that weak link... it becom
es much more
expensive than funding this program. And ... those are all stories.
Those are not
statistics. Those are, each individual has a story.
· .. And they all have fight in themselves. So ...
· .. let's give 'em the money and, and let's this grow, actually.
Maybe we can
even found a... an alumni association that keeps putting back into
the program.
This could become very good.
· .. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Excuse me?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares? Hold on, Mr. Domay. Ms. Tavar
es.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. What is your busine
ss?
MR. DOMAY: Carpet cleaning.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Carpet cleaning. And how many
employees do you
have?
MR. DOMAY: Currently, I have set up a franchise in Lahaina
... soon, kinda like a
franchise; and currently training another one.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So that's three of you?
MR. DOMAY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... Thank you.
MR. DOMAY: Plus I'm in the process right now of expanding.
I'm working on another
set that's gonna expand and I'm ... probably hire two more down
the line.
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COUN CILM EMBE R TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Domay .
. . . Next we have Mr. Dann y Agsalog.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Agsalo g approa ched the podium .

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Again, the Chair is, will ask if there's anyon
e else that would like
to present your thoughts this afternoon, please come forward
and fill out a form
with Tamm y in the front of us. And ... we'li make sure you have
your opportunity
to share your thoughts with us. Good afternoon, Mr. Agsalog.
MR. AGSALOG: Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman. Good aftern
oon, Council Members.
Thank you for this opportunity to come and present to you
our program, the
Microenterprise program. I am the Loan Fund Manager of the
Microenterprise
program of MEO. At this time, I'd like to thank all the ...
my... client, the
participants of the program, for coming out tonight, this aftern
oon. I know they
are working and ... having brought them over here ... they have
to kinda put off
some of their plans for today. So I thank you all for coming.
The reason that I,
I. .. 1 wanted to speak today is just to reiterate to ... all the Memb
ers of the
Committee--because I have spoken with you ... about our progra
m maybe in the,
in one of the gatherings that we have. And I know you
understand our
program--how important it is to the community. This is the progra
m that we been
looking for. It's the diversity of the people that we have in
this program ... is
really, really great. You know, we have a high-tech to ... servic
e ... business.
Like Mr. Domay, when he spoke to here, here today. When he
came, he was the
only, he was own, the only employee of that company he starte
d. Now, he have
a franchise that he's working with, he created to ... two jobs alread
y, going to be
two jobs. So this is the economic development for the little guys,
the grassroot
types.
So I'd like you to support this program--not because I
need the
employment. .. you know-AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. AGSALOG: --I, I like you to-ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MR. AGSALOG: --support this program .. .(Iaughter) . .. progra
m because of the, the
Lisa ... (inaudible) . .. the Ted Domay, the Paul Russell, and Ben
Leader. These
are the people that we need to support. How much would you
pay for someone
to get off welfare. You know, let's think about that. You know,
and I think when
you think about that, that request for $150,000 is min, minimal.
You know, how
much would you pay for it? You know, we're all fam,
familiar with the
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sayings ... saying that, I think it's a Chinese saying, I asked Mona
the other day, I
say... if you give a man a fish ... you feed 'em for the day... if
you give, if you
teach a man ...to fish, you feed 'em for the life, for his life. Micro
enterprise not
only teach them how to fish, but we give them the fishing pool to
catch the fish.
?: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MR. AGSALOG: So be with us. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Agsalog.
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: We appreciate--uh, hold on, Danny, please
.
please. Mr. Arakawa?
NOTE:

Danny, on second,

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... Yeah, Danny... could you
go over, again, how
many... people you've worked with, how many... small busine
ss have been
started by this program?
MR. AGSALOG: Uh, okay... 1 have to refer to our... this is
a printout come from
Mona's ...computer. And .. .for Maui we have ... a loan of 169
right now. And
this 169 loan, loans started, created 94 jobs ... and retained 130
jobs. And this,
this ...this is just from the funding that you guys started when
Gladys Baisa
brought it in from Arizona. And these are, these jobs are create
d from this
program. And I think it's something that. .. not the, not the
County have to
create, not the hotel have to create--it's created by the people that
have vision to
start their own business, employ themselves.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... So those, those people that
have applied through
these programs, what is the success rate of them going through
the program and
actually getting out there and starting their jobs and in keeping
these businesses
going?
MR. AGSALOG: Oh, okay, let me ... me address that, I think,
because there's a little
confusion here. Our Fast Track program, not all our loan recipie
nts are Fast
Track graduates. You know, you don't have to be a loan ... Fast
Track graduates
to be a loan recipients to our program. It's not a requirement. We
have ...
. . . I, I, I'm sorry, I don't the, the real numbers of the graduates
of the Fast Track
program, and ... but. .. not all of them that go to the Fast Track progra
m will come
for a loan. Some of the fras, Fast Track graduates don't even
start a business
because they had a feasibility study and found out that their
... idea is not a
- 12-
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feasible business. That, that makes sense to you? So we have,
in, in our pro,
our loan recipients have our expertise--they can call on our office
any time to ask
for business consultation for free as soon, as long as they're our
loan recipients.
That's the program that we have to do. And we have
Don Flavin and
Barry Gay... all business ... people that have business experience,
and myself
also, to answer those questions--range from marketing and ...just
looking at their
books. So we, we work with them that way. You know, it's ..
.the, the training
program is sep, separate to the Microenterprise loan program ...
in the way we
conduct the business.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, Danny, the question is of
those people that are
getting into this program, how many people have been able to succe
ssfully have
bus, what's the success rate of the business? And, you know,
the success rate
also being people that have done studies and have found that
they cannot
succeed in business so they don't get in and lose money.
MR. AGSALOG: Oh ... 1 don't have the exact number, if you lookin
g at percentage of
how much loan business that come to us become still. .. workin
g right now. I
don't have that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Is it a high rate? Low rate?
MR. AGSALOG: Oh, yeah, it, I. .. the .. .the success rate, I would
say, is very, very
good--over... 70 percent at least. You know, it's not, it's not, it's
not that our, our
business ... our program doesn't, don't have anybody that fail.
.. we have. We
have some failures, and it look, shows on the 6 percent of the defau
lt rate of our
program. We have default rate of 6 percent of the loan. So it shows
that it's not,
for every one that get a loan, will become successful. But if you're
looking for
success story, I can present to you Maui Taro Burger, which
... you know, a
millionaire in the making. You know, it's not only in Hollywood
that they have
a... you know, want to be a millionaire.

?: .. . (/aughter) . ..
MR. AGSALOG: We have ... here on Maui from ... Microenterp
rise program, we have
the inventors for the vacu-sand that, you know, now have
a contract with
International, that. .. they're moving their production to Chica
go.
These are millionaire in the making. So, you know, if you're
looking at. .. the
success of the business ... in, in percentage-wise, I cannot tell
you that. But I
can give you good example of this people that start, the Maui Taro
Burger started
with $4,100. Same as the ... vacu-sand, less than $5,000--to make
a prototype,
to be able to present their ideas to ... the bigger corporation. So
in, in a way, our
success ... how much, how much would you pay for ... the vacu-s
and to make it
like, that, that ...
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... uh, make it-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... (inaudible) . .. Dan, I'm just
trying to get. .. get an
idea-MR. AGSALOG: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --I wanna make sure everybody
has this idea-MR. AGSALOG: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --'cause when we ask Econo
mic Development, you
know, what was their success rate and ... things of that nature ..
.for-MR. AGSALOG: 1-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:
program ...

--the amount of money we put in versus this

MR. AGSALOG: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... you know, I just wanna get
a comparison of the
success rate. And this one shows ... that we have some progra
ms that are very,
very successful and we got a lot of other people that would never
have gotten off
the ground, never been able to qualify for loans that are very succe
ssful. And if
your ...
MR. AGSALOG: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... default rate is only 6 percent,
that's a great return.
MR. AGSALOG: Yeah. Well, I, I think, like I said, you know, not
every one that come
knocking on our door will get a loan either. You know, it's ...
it, it, it's a good
program, and I think it's well-manage. And ... I'm not saying that
every one that
get a loan will make it. You know, we're not a mad ... we don't
have a magic
wand to say, oh, look you're going to make it. That's why we have
a, a screening
process that. .. we, we have a committee to approve and disapp
rove the ... the
loan. And I think it's been very, very good ... in looking at the clients
and what,
where they're at now. I think ... the program is working very well.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Again, I just wanted to compare
this program versus
economic development.
MR. AGSALOG: Oh, well, if you look at, if you look at
the ratio of what the
funding ... the funding ...
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. . . uh ...and .. .the ... amount of gross income these peopl
e are making,
probably if we can have more funding, we probably can fund that
study and ... Iet,
we can be able, we can say what percentage our success rate is.
Right now, we
don't have a funding to do a study for how much, how many doll,
how, how many
dollars from the County of Maui to generate $1,000 from the MEO
BDC. You
know, but if we are willing to do that, I'm sure that our program will
go on the top.
You know, because it's really good. I, we just don't have that fundin
g to do that
study because ... 1 think we need a businessperson to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's okay. Thank you, Danny
.
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Agsalud [sic].
NOTE:

Silence .

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Anybody else, Tammy? Okay, thank you.
Dr. Tsuji. .. you may
return to conclude your comments.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Tsuji reappr oache d the podium .

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... And you have three more minutes ...
and then the Chair will
terminate testimony.
MR. TSUJI: Thank you very much. The ... the point that I want
to stress is that we, at
Cameron Center... are very grateful for the help that the County
has given us so
far. And we feel that. ..we are trying to serve the community. And
by doing this
project--the childcare center--we will be ...
. . . bringing to fruition one of the plans that we have in our long-r
ange plans.
And we appreciate the recommendation that Ms. Tavares has
given. And we
hope that you will join us in this venture to make things better
for Maui. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Dr. Tsuji. ..
coming before us this
afternoon. Okay, Members .. .that concludes testimony before the
Committee .
. . .END OF PUBL IC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... At this time, again, the Chair would like
to inform you of... a
starting point that the Chair has passed out prior to the beginning
of the meeting.
And ... Tamara, you can put that up on the ...
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... wall ... 1guess ... it's not a screen, so ... you can place that on
the wall.
NOTE:

Very long pause.

CHAIR HOKAMA: '" Mr. Mayor, since ... you graced us with your
presence again ...

?: " .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA:
comments?

. . . are you ... requesting ...an opportunity to share some

MAYOR APANA: Mr. Chairman, I'm just here because it's a...
it's a great place to be.
I'm getting comfortable in this chair.

?: " .(Iaughter) . ..
MAYOR APANA: I'm here in case there's any questions. Some
Members ...asked me
that why we did not fund certain projects or my conversation with
the Federal
government. I have talked to some in some extent. I've not talked
to all. I'm
here in case anyone have ... has any questions of me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . Okay. Thank you very much, Mr.
Mayor.
Members ... the ball is in our court.

And, again,

MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think you've had that ability to review applications
. We do have the
recommendations by the Administration, and the Chair's position
is it's up to us
and it's our ...
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... and our decision to make. Yes, Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... Thank you, Mist. .. Mr. Chairm
an. Uh ...just the one
question I have regarding the process. I know... that. .. Iast
year and this
year... 1 see a different approach that has been taken by the
COBG Office in
determining their proposal to us .
. . . So what I'm trying to understand is--well, and, and ... to digres
s one second,
last year they had a...a system of applying ... numbers, a gradin
g system, so to
speak-MAYOR APANA: " .(inaudible) . ..
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --and this year. .. that's absent. And
so I'm .. .for me, what
I'm trying to do is because this Office works with these
people ... on the
day-to-day operations and understands what's going on with
... a lot of these
apply, most of these applicants, if not all of "em ... 1, I'm trying
to find ... the
validity ... in their... in their process of determining who in
their eyes ... are
qualified versus not qualified. In other words, Mr. Chairman ... 1,
I wanna give ...
· .. I wanna give the Administration the opportunity to show me
and hopefully the
rest of my colleagues ...
· .. why we should be looking at their proposal, how much meat
should be giving
their proposal versus what we're gonna discuss. And-MAYOR APANA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... I, I, I hope it, I, that you, Mr.
Chair, consider it a fair
question--given the fact that they are coming, comin
g down with
recommendations for us to consider. They've given us prese
ntation based on
what they, they've given us as far as proposals. And I would just
like to have an
opportunity to hear their... maybe an overall justification-whether it's a
policy... that has been taken, or if there's been any type of policy
shifts ... that
has ... which is reflected in, in the past getting support, now not
getting support.
And just understanding so it, it's a general. .. concept. And I,
I had hoped that
maybe Mr. Vares and, or Mayor Apana would be able
to give us a
brief... uh ... background to ... to addressing some of those issues
.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that ...
MAYOR APANA: I guess-CHAIR HOKAMA: ... request. Administration?
MAYOR APANA: I'll do it. I guess the keyword is "brief'. Ultima
tely, CDBG is on the
responsibility of myself as administrator of this County.
CDBG takes
applications, and we help them fill it out. Some are nicks and
left on the floor
because they do not qualify for this particular funding which
is, has some
parameters. They do an interview, and then Mr. Vares comes
to my office with
his recommendations. After listening to Glenn and looking
at the budget
overall--which projects can fit and cannot fit--we make our recom
mendation to
the County Council. And we have sent that down. This ... keep
in mind that it
was done two months ago, and some things have changed from
when we made
our recommendation to today.
· . . But at that time, when we made the recommendations,
that is what we
submitted.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And, Mr. Chairman, and so-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --as a second question, and my final
question ...
. . . do you see any changes in what you have before us today
that occurred
between the time you put these together and today? In other
... in the two
months, you, you said-MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --things have changed.
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So is there, are there ...
MAYOR APANA: ... Well, the-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .. , projects or applications that you
have a different light-MAYOR APANA: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --of view on? And if so ... if the suppo
rt for money in this
program is not there, are you willing to make any statements that
would commit
monies from other areas of the overall budget ...
MAYOR APANA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... say, out of the Office of the Mayor
, that would support
these projects?
MAYOR APANA: Okay. May I?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR APANA: Uh, Mist. .. Councilmember Kane, that's a great
question. The one
that changed the most that comes in front of me is MEO Microenterp
rise. When I
made the recommendation a few months ago ... they were using
1999 dollars as
well as 2000. So we felt that more enough to come in the comin
g year. In the
last two months, they have reorganized their accounting or some
thing, but they
have nearly spent down all this funds. And we feel at this point,
that they will be
a candidate for next year funding ... that they will not have a...
carryover... sorta
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say. I think that one is one that should be considered. The other one that comes
up a lot. .. quite often is Wailuku Main Street. We have moved those monies
from CDBG to General Funds. We feel it gives them more latitude in the way the
monies can be expended. Uh ...outside of that, I think another one that came up
quite often was Miconia from Mr. Carroll. And he's ... it is his district. .. and I
have mentioned to Mr. Carroll that Miconia ... although it's in the County of Maui,
I feel that State should take a larger role. When we first Miconia many years
ago, we were a partner with the State. Last year we were, we were pretty much
almost the only one there. And if my sources are correct this year, they might
have even taken out all the money totally for Miconia. That means the State is
doing diddly ... in their area of responsibility because they feel the County of Maui
going come in and save the day each and every time. I felt this was a good way
to tell the State, you know what, you guys better not bank on us because we
might not be there do your job. And look like they have not risen to the occasion
and now we gonna have to make a hard decision about Miconia. But I did have
a conversation with U.S ....
. . . U.S. Wildlife, I forgot the title ...they said that they would do Miconia as a
project, and there's Federal funds for that project. So I feel comfortable that
Miconia will not go ... unnoticed in our County.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... Uh ...
. . . you can see, Mr. Chairman, that I, I would probably have some follow-ups,
but I'll yield. And if there's any other issues before we get, move forward with the
actual deliberations. Urn ...

?: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... I don't have more questions, I mean, I have more
questions, but they're just follow-ups to statements that were made. So I
just. .. but I'll pass and, and I have 'em written down, so I'll remember what to
ask.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'll let Dain have one of my questions to follow-up on
his question.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will allow that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: On the Miconia ...
MAYOR APANA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... um ...and I would, I would agree that although it's in
Mister ...
. . . Mr. Carroll's district, it's in all of our districts because it deal with our
watershed and it deals with our water. So .. .for me, and I agree with you, the
State is showing that they're not gonna step us so, the, the Federal dollars that
you're talking from U.S. Wildlife, is that something that wasn't apparent recently?
I mean, that just came up recently and .. .for us to feel comfortable--because I'm
real. .. I'm real hot and heavy on Miconia. I mean-MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --and I have been, and I know all of us have been, so I'm
not gonna ... you know ...
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But. .. if I'm gonna be willing to, in our deliberative stage,
pass on Miconia here, I wanna make sure that we don't drop the ball because, I
mean, I, I've talked to those guys, and they're not, they're, they're real proud
because they're working ... mean.
I mean, un, mean how they working.
But. .. they're losing the battle .
. . . They're losing the battle. I mean, it's tough out there.
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Um ... and so I am real concerned about that. And so
if.. .for me ... to be held accountable ... (laughter) . .. for why you when go
support these guys and why you when go spend X number of dollars, I have no
problem standing up and saying this is why ...
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... and giving my reason why. And I would hope that my
colleagues would consider doing the same thing. Because this is just ...
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... this is like one of the most--without water, you know,
we can eat, go without food for long time, but. .. human sus ... (/aughter) . ..
. . . human ... existence depends on water. And if we're gonna blow our
watershed, this is what this plant is all about. So I don't know if people realize it,
but I know these guys do. So that fund, that U.S. Wildlife fund, if, Mayor if you
can-MAYOR APANA: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --clarify what that's about, what-MAYOR APANA: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --how's it gonna come, what guarantees are there and-MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --what, how do we need to follow-up with is as a body?
MAYOR APANA: I guess our strategy was that we complete our budget shortly after
the Legislature closes ... so we know exactly what they put in or not. So we
would have that opportunity to adjust it then. But I wanted to make sure the
State knew ... that you cannot take us as chumps, I mean, thinking that we going
pick up all the pieces everyday. And I wanted to make this as one of those
arguments, an area that they should really consider. And .. .look like they have
not risen to the occasion. And that says something to me about. .. the way they
look at land management. But we, as a County, will not let this go unnoticed.
And we will have options in place before this budget is finished. I just didn't
wanna play out our hand so early.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you-MAYOR APANA: And I. .. and I mentioned that to Mr. Carroll, my intentions.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mayor Apana. And, Chairman, thanks for the
indulgence.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
your ...

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you for. .. Mr. Arakawa, for splitting

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thanks-CHAIR HOKAMA: ... your ...
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --Alan.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... opportunity.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... (laughter). .. Okay. Then I'll, I'll ask my one
question ... Kimo, you said that Wailuku Main Street. .. is being put into the
budget someplace else ... 150,000, what is the-MAYOR APANA: Small towns.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So 150,000 for Wailuku Main Street for small towns?
MAYOR APANA: We have, we have 150,000 for small town promotion, of which
Wailuku Main Street will have a lion share of it.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: What amount?
MAYOR APANA: That is, 150--we, we are ... we have told them that we are looking at
reo .. offering them 100,000.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. So we have your assurances about, there's
100,000 from small towns for Wailuku Main Street.
MAYOR APANA: There would only be that assurance if you leave it in the budget.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, if we leave it there ...
MAYOR APANA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... we'll probably line-item it for Main Street.
MAYOR APANA: That's fine with me.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And you will release it?
MAYOR APANA: That is my job.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Arakawa. That's a... a option for this Committee.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Hold on, hold on, Mister, Mister-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: It's not "we"-CHAIR HOKAMA: --Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --now. I hope everybody's speaks for themselves.
ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm not gonna commit anything what-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
interruption)--

--other people have said so far .. .(inaudible due to

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki for that. .. reminder. Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I promise I won't speak for Mr. Nishiki.
NOTE:

Pause.

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... Uh ... Mr. Kane has all, his ... asked just about
every question that I would ask about-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Sorry, Bob.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: --Miconia ... (laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No, I appreciate it. It saves ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... saves a lot of time.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .. .(Iaughter) . .. I'm sorry ... (laughter) . ..
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: The only thing I'd like to say is that. ..we need a
guarantee that this will be funded. If there is no guarantee that. .. 1mean a solid
guarantee, I'm going to push strongly to put the $100,000 in here. We need to
know definitely that this money will be available.
MAYOR APANA: Mr. Carroll, CDBG is just one section of the County budget. You,
after, even if it's not here, you'll still have an opportunity... to put it in the budget
that we discussed earlier this morning. So-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... (inaudible) . ..
MAYOR APANA: --you have several opportunities to stick it in.

?: ... (inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
MAYOR APANA: And I'll, I'll guarantee I'll work with you to make sure it's there.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mayor... in this area, maybe for the, if you have information ... what
kind of commitment does our Water Department or Board of Water Supply have
regarding this program? I mean-MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --if we're talking about watershed-MAYOR APANA: I think they put-CHAIR HOKAMA:
--water source development and, and maintenance ... is our
Water... Board or Water Department putting any resources into-MAYOR APANA: Yeah-CHAIR HOKAMA: --this project also?
MAYOR APANA: Yeah, you know, I don't know the amount off-hand, but it's
somewhere in the area of 10 to 25. We'll have watershed partners that. .. we
created several watersheds. And ... 1 think every partner's share might be
10,000...with about four or five partners per watershed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Tamara ...
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· .. send a request to Water Department regarding what type of resources have
they committed to participate in this Miconia project, please. Okay, thank you.
Mr. Kawano? And you can speak on any area of the ... grant.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Chairman, I'm, I'm
ready to support the ... the CDBG ... request as far as the, the proposal before
us, Mr. Chairman. But. .. as Councilman .. .vice-Chairman Kane mentioned
about the Miconia plant, that's one thing that I, I sort of felt uncomfortable by
not. .. not sinking money in there since every budget we did put money
and ...that plant is really raising hell as far as that goes. And I'm just happy that
Molokai don't have that yet. And Molokai have the same condition like Hana.
And I hate to see that plant get into the island. So ... I'm, I'm sort of supporting
that. I'm glad to hear what the Mayor is saying and ... I'm sure we're gonna have
money in there, Mr. Chairman. But other than that I, I am comfortable with ... the
request from CDBG, Mr. Chairman, and I'm ready to move. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kawano. Maybe if you can find a way of
making this plant edible in some way-ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --I'm sure ... (laughter) . .. it, it'll help ... (end oftape, start 18)...
ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Use 'em for the imu.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... Yes, just to answer the questions that are being
asked about Miconia, the State ... actually has cost the Miconia Eradication
Program $260,000 in lost Federal funds that we will not be receiving as a result
of their failure to act. So .. .if they receive funding from us ... either in that
amount or close to that amount, they will receive matching funds. So it's very
critical that we do it. My, my question is more general in nature. And this is not
apropos of what we've seen today, but perhaps ...
· .. either the Mayor or Mr. Vares could answer.
· .. I felt a little uncomfortable the other day when we were getting information
that directly conflicted with information that we were getting from Mr. Vares on
several different subjects. And if I'm gonna make an intelligent decision ...
· .. on where best to put money, at this point ... (sigh) . .. I really don't trust
Mr. Vares recommendation. I have to say that honestly ... (laughter) . .. because
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if there's one side saying this, another side saying that. .. and then conflicting
information coming to us ... 1just don't feel that that's a healthy thing. Because
we depend on Federal funds. If there are any irregularities in any of the
programs that we manage here at this County, we could loose all of it. And I'm
not willing to risk that. So I just want you to address that, please.
MAYOR APANA: We'll take that as a-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mayor?
MAYOR APANA: --comment and recommendation.
MAYOR APANA: Mayor... you know, I'm not gonna allow that discussion into this area .
. . . I think we should just stick to the projects that we as a body...can decide
where we're gonna put our allocations.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... Excuse me-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But in order for me to decide where I would like to put
those allocations-CHAIR HOKAMA:
You can disagree with the recommendations of the CDBG
Administrator and the Mayor. And, and that's your choice, Ms. Johnson. Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I understand. But in order to form a basis upon which
I'm gonna make an intelligent decision ... 1 have to be able to rely on the
information that I'm getting from whatever source. I don't feel, Mr. Chair, that I
have gotten that information. That's all I'm saying. If you don't want me to get
that information, that's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm not saying you, not to get the information. I think you are ...
. . . you should have the opportunity to get all the information you need. But I
think whether you ... wanna take Mr. Vares' recommendation .. .for or against a
project, you know, that's up to you. But I, I think ... (/aughter) . .. the decision
you gonna be, make, is what the information you have as far as what is the
project request. .. what they expect to do with the funds if they get a grant from
us. You know, the ... you know, what, what. .. to me, again, the bottom line
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is ...the, the decision that you as an individual member is gonna have to make.
And you know, Mr. Vares' recommendation is simply that--just a
recommendation. You can totally ignore it. Or you could totally accept it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... Okay, then, I. .. 1 have a question in regard to the
$340,000 for... the Public Works wheelchair ramps which, perhaps, you could
answer, Mr. Mayor. That's the ... money... 1was just confused because I would
ordinarily think we would be able to get ADA matching funds from other programs
not a part of CDBG.
MAYOR APANA: Actually, it's just the opposite. It is a requirement by law that we must
do this.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, unfunded mandate.
MAYOR APANA: So we could take the gen, we could take it out of General Funds or
this. It doesn't really make difference. But it's a project that is easy to spend
down, I mean, 'cause it's just. .. hire somebody to build it. One of the biggest
problems we have with CDBG is when we do projects with some of the
nonprofits. We help them, but they get stuck along the way. You know,
sometimes it might get stretched two, three years. So do our projects. But when
we go over the 1% percent, 1% times our value, then we start going in muddy
waters. So we like to buy things that are fast and quick--like the fire truck. It's a
one-time purchase, we spend it down fast so we don't have this problem with
building up this bank account. Because, you know, whatever--waterlines, owning
properties, redesign, whatever--the Federals, they look down upon us as the
point that if you can't spend it, then you probably don't need it. So ADA
sidewalks is one that's relatively straightforward and ... we felt that. .. if we put it
here, we spend it down faster, we can put other things in the general
budget. .. which we can take our time to make it done properly instead of this,
this big Federal government sitting us, telling us when is it gonna happen-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MAYOR APANA: --and then we have to, you know, keep sending ... reports back to
them every, every month or whatever they ask us.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I see what you're saying. So you don't wanna do
the grant reporting that would be involved with getting matching funds for ADA,
doing it through Public Works.
MAYOR APANA: Act, actually, do we get that funded ... (inaudible) . ..

?: ... (inaudible) . ..
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MAYOR APANA: Well. ..well, let me stand corrected--that within the binder, that our
340 would ... would give us 540 from the State, matching.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh ...
MAYOR APANA: For a total of-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... from the State.
MAYOR APANA: --880. So it's better than ... one-to-one.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, but we couldn't do any better than that on
the ... Federal ... (laughter) . ..
MAYOR APANA: I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
four-to-one on Federal.

'Cause I know sometimes you get a ratio of like

MAYOR APANA: Well, we can look into it, but this is what we're proposing. 1-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, that, that would be my only-MAYOR APANA: --we'll look into it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --area of questioning.
ratios are little better under Federal.

Because I know usually the

MAYOR APANA: But this is something that the previous Administration has agreed to.
And we need to keep that commitment. . .for we are the same entity, County of
MauL
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh ... oh, I don't object-MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --at all. It's just we're ... because this is a Federal
program, I thought if we, if we use County funds, that we might then be able to
get other Federal matching funds .. .(inaudible due to interruption)-MAYOR APANA: I'm pretty sure that our guys are very frugal. .. and they try get the
best. And in fact, we got one of the best guys in the State of Hawaii in ... our
Chief Engineer, Lloyd Lee. He's the guru in Federal funds. So if they say that's
all we can get, I believe that's probably the best we can get .. .(Iaughter) . .. But
we'll look into it again.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Molina?
I just wanna put
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
in ... my... support for the Tri-Isle Main Street Association. When you think about
what they do for our historic ...small towns, it's impressive. They can bring
together residents and working professionals together to, and they serve as a
venue for the residents and professionals to work with government officials to
address the various concerns in our historic small towns. They help to bring
about economic revitalization. And as you folks know, that our historic small
towns serve as a wonderful attraction for our visitor industry. And I think to, for
them to not get any financial support would be tragic. You've had a lot of... very
well-established people that have been a part of the Tri-Isle Main Street
Association. One I think of right off the bat was the late Velma Santos, a very
well-established person. So I would like to encourage my colleagues and, of
course, the Mayor to ... support the funding of the Tri-Isle Main Street
Association. And if at all possible, consider full funding. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Molina. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki, please use the microphones .
. . . Oh, and ... and before you start, I'm sorry, Wayne--Iet, let me just. .. uh ... add
we did have a contact from Mr. David Craddick. And his information to you,
Members, is that. .. the Board will continue a $100,000 for Miconia, subject to a
dollar-for-dollar match by either private funds, County funds, or Federal funds.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Boards ...Water Supply?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Board of Water Supply. And this is information that was just
presented to us through Mr. David Craddick. So just to let you know of their
efforts in trying to battle my, Miconia. Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, Mr. Chair? That's a-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --one-to-one match, yeah?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Dolla r-fo r-doll ar--
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --match. That's correct. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. In, in regards just to that communication there, is
that something that is ongoing that they funded last year?
?: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My understanding is this has been a, it's, it's a continuation. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay... Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So it's not something new. Mr. Chairman, I, I think you
may have under, misunderstood what Jo Anne was trying to say. And I'm not
going to speculate on ... her line of questioning, but I. . .for me it's important. And
the important thing is that legal concerns were brought up by the representative
of the Administration in regards to two areas. One .. .the Tri-Isle Main Street,
and the other Microenterprise. And, and, and my question today is ... is there
concerns from the
, who is managing the Federal program.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: HUD.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: HUD? Is there ... and is there representations from
letters written ... of these two agencies and their concerns and why we should not
fund them?
MR. VARES: Uh-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Vares?
MR. VARES: --Mr. Nishiki, if I made, if I somehow gave the impression that they were
ineligible for funding ... if they were, they would not be before you today to be
considered. They are eligible for funding. The particular situation, if you wanna
address it with MEO Microenterprise ... which we have addressed ... was about
their ongoing grant, nothing about the grant in front you now. And we have a
letter from HUD. We met with, with Gary and we've gone over it. And we are
gonna do the appropriate name change, whatever paperwork is needed ... so
that everyone is comfortable--especially HUD--with the changing of the entities.
As it regards to Wailuku Main Street. .. some fortunate ... HUD can
raise ... concerns or questions about any project.
Then it becomes my
responsibility to answer those concerns and questions and to verify that all
applicants are performing as they are, they are supposed to.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: If I may, if I may ask my question now?
CHAIR HOKAMA:
.. .(Iaughter). ..
· .. (laughter) . ..

Oh,

I thought that

was

your question

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, that wasn't-CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --my question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(Iaughter) . .. You can ask, you can follow-up-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: To get some clarification-CHAIR HOKAMA: --you can have a follow-up to clarify ... (laughter) . .. but I, I believe
that was your .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mine could be all follow-up questions.
question ... Mr. Chairman ...

Uh ... the next

· .. the ...
· .. representations made by the, this Administration today ... saying where his
funding would be in his budget that we are now reviewing. And he said if you
leave it out here, then I'm going to fund it there. Um ... 1think everything is in our
ballpark now.
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Urn ... my concern is ... how he manages what we put
into the budget. So, Kimo, I, I think the, the question that I have for... this
Administration today is ... should we decide ... and, and, and, and, and this is my
own personal ...
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... feeling about. .. the youth of today, the, the drug
prob, the overriding drug problem that we've discussed in our budget this year.
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MAYOR APANA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Um ... everyone's concerned about drugs now and ... we
had some good discussions with the Police Department. There is a ...
· .. group, I think, that is represented here today--Friends of the Maui Drug Court.
And ... personally ... 1feel like I want to double that. . .funding.
MAYOR APANA: ... Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: It's, it's, it's two things. One, they're saying that people
that are incarcerated, number one, can get drugs in jail anyway, given
some ... report, not "report", testimo ... mony by some of these fine young men
and gentlemen in the program. The other is by the Warden Murashige saying
that. .. you know, what was it, Mr. Chair, correct me if I'm wrong ... 70 or 80
percent of the people that are in there . .. their cases are all drug related.
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and, and I think that. .. my question, if they don't get
funding here today of, their, you know, here it was 100,000, but they said that
they can pass through many more ... so I was thinking 200,000 ...
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... is there room in your budget to give a, I think that
they're a 50, 501 (c)(3) .. .
· .. consideration?
MAYOR APANA: Okay.
CHAI R HOKAMA: ... Mayor ...
MAYOR APANA: May I?
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... before you answer... you know, it's an important question,
but. .. Members, please try and frame your questions as it regards ...
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... as we can try fit it with, within this, this CDBG topic,
Wayne. So ...
· .. I'm trying to find a way that you can--- 32-
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I, I ...
CHAIR HOKAMA:
matter--

--kind of phrase your question so we're still within the subject

MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I guess-CHAI R HOKAMA: --of what's before us.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --I guess, I guess it was initiated on that end, about in the
budget or out the budget. And then he burst in and said, yeah, I can put it in here
and out there. So ...
?: Yeah.
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
changing ...

. . . I'm still continuing with that and not really

MAYOR APANA: Yeah ...
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'll accept the blame, Wayne.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... any tone.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no ... (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... (inaudible) . .. And 1-CHAIR HOKAMA: No, and that's why I'm trying to help you-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --apologize, but-CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know, it's like wheeling-CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm trying to help you-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --and dealing .. .(inaudible) . ..
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --so that we still can stay within-MAYOR APANA: Well-CHAIR HOKAMA: --parameters ...
MAYOR APANA: Yeah-CHAIR HOKAMA: ... you know-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: But-MAYOR APANA: Mr. Nishiki-CHAIR HOKAMA: So, Mayor-MAYOR APANA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MAYOR APANA: Mr. Nishiki, there's no wheeling and dealing 'cause ... the budget is
out of my hand. When I told Mr. Carroll that I'll make sure Miconia would be
supported ... if I need to cut my budget to make it, that's a commitment I made to
him-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right.
MAYOR APANA: --personally. So I will tell you guys cut my budget and put it there.
That's my commitment to Mr. Carroll. And I said allow me to do this maneuver to
see where everybody stands on this issue ... because I felt the State was taking
advantage of us, especially in this area. When you ask about the Drug Court,
we ... they suggested that they need 100,000. We suggested that we funded
100,000 we sent to you. And ...
. . . I got this sheet in front of me, I'm not sure it's off that wall, but it looks like you
guys are considering 100,000. You ask me that. .. Drug Court would like to make
more, possibly 200,000 ...when they made this application for 100,000, it was
under the understanding that. .. we would set aside 75,000 more in the Housing,
Department of Housing Human Concern, in the area of substance abuse ... of
which there is $75,000 proposed in our budget. So they will have a total of
$175,000 .
. . .Oh, but it's not a line-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
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MAYOR APANA: --oh, I'm sorry. I, I need to take that back.
NOTE:

Pause while the Mayor conferred with the Budget Director.

MAYOR APANA: ... Okay, Drug Court is not a ... okay, Drug Court is not a line item,
but it's in our substance abuse--you know like how we have small business
promotion ... we have 75,000 committed to them. So they, we, we intend to
release ... combine 175,000 to the Drug Court so that they can expand. I believe
they wanted to expand to Molokai and Lanai. And I believe the State ... in
Cayetano's address, as well as the Legislature said they was going fund them
also. So I'm not sure if they did their share, too. I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Ms. Tavares?
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... My questions were already answered. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Members, any other questions for
Administration?
· .. Hold on, we'll start with Mr. Arakawa first.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Uh ... yes, Mr. Chairman. Again, as in this morning's
discussion, this ... this discussion with what the Mayor is coming out with now,
this is the reason why we need to get the breakdowns of what was being done in
some of the other budgets. Because now we're finding out that there's monies
put aside in other areas of the budget to compensate. And we're not getting a
true picture, from what is being presented, as to how these organizations are
being funded. Urn ...
· .. my question along this line is when can we get those, that reply to that as to
what is happening in all the, in the other budgets that, that. .. have to do with
these specific items so we know... when we make our CDGB [sic] decisions, you
know, where the real dollar amounts are for each of these items.
· .. That's my first question.
· .. When can we get that?
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MAYOR APANA: ... Let me answer that, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR APANA:
Mr. Chairman, Mr. Arakawa is asking us to breakdown
every... expenditure to a line-item method. When we make our budget, we leave
it in categories ... not knowing what the State will do, not knowing what you will
do in CDBG, not knowing what the private funding for the nonprofits can obtain
through their grants. So if we put it as Drug Court and just so happen they get
fully funded by the State, that money just sits there. That means we could have
took their money and helped someone else. So we leave everything very
generically. We can tell you of our intentions, but those things are a moving
target. I mean, if the, you know, sometimes the nonprofit said we got our grant
that we was waiting for ... you know, Mcinerny Foundation, we don't need the
funds ... keep it. You know, and we just roll it over or we, we spend it
somewhere else in that category to fight that problem. What you're asking us is
to ... to line item everything, to, for you guys to accept it as a line item. And that
will really hamper our ability to, to move with ... the flexibility to move where we
have to, to make the ends meet. We can give you suggestions that we looking at
currently, but don't hold us steadfast to those numbers because it is a
moving ... number.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Then, Mr. Chairman, I, I think ... what the Mayor is
saying ... should, should be couched in, in the respect of how the budget is
created.
The recommendations coming from Administration are
recommendations. The Council is responsible for every dollar in the budget.
And it's our responsibility to make sure that projects are funded and funded
properly. Without knowing what the intent is and without knowing what the deals
that were cut. .. where these promises are being made and having them
presented piecemeal as we're dis, having the discussion, puts us at a very strong
disadvantage. And we need to be able to work with what really has been said,
what is being committed in order for us to be able to completely analyze. Now, if
the Administration wants to say we have looked, we are looking at these ten
projects, this is the approximate amount we are looking at trying, trying to
adjust. .. and that give us a lump sum that we can adjust it accordingly... that's
maybe a way to do it. And I would be willing to work with that. But we need to
understand what kind of deals have been cut in order to understand where the
funding is. At least I do. Okay? I can't be ... guessing and, and trying to
second-guess the Administration with no real understanding of what has been
discussed. You know, I mean, what do we have to work on? And a lot of this
budget is based on our trust that Administration is gonna be putting the money in
the appropriate place and spending it in the appropriate place. In order to have
that trust, they gotta be able to trust us ... to be able to understand where
... (laughter) . .. the deals are. And that's really what this comes down to. So if
we're gonna be looking at these particular COGB [sic] items, and I'm asking for
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an idea of what is happening with these particular COGB [sic] items, we need to
know where the funding is gonna be so we can have accurate ability to make
decisions. Otherwise, we may be putting programs and cutting programs, putting
money where somebody else has already said that they're gonna commit more
money and ... we might mess up the entire system ... of allocation because we're
working on inaccurate information. So, again, I'm gonna ask the original
request--if they can come down with COGB [sic], these particular items, quickly
and tell us what their intent is, if they've got money, how's the way for these
particular things in different areas so that we know what the total administrative
budget is and the intent to spend for these particular... programs. And then, it's
up to us, of course, to make the decision as to whether to put the money there or
not and how to maneuver.
MAYOR APANA: Okay. Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MAYOR APANA: Mr. Chairman, normally we ... we go by tradition. Last year they got
75 ...our intention is to give them 75,000 again. We can give you what we have
programmed this year. We follow it pretty much the same, or very similar. What
we asking COBG is for expansion of this existing program. To expand the
program and not fund it. .. upfront--what's the sense of expanding a program if
you don't. . .fund the core? So we can give you this year's budget as it is
operating. And it pretty much reflects the future because there's no increases
in ... these dollars.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: My second question ... is in the same line. You know,
if, if you're going to look at something MEO and we're gonna be looking at
funding the MEO program--as you're saying your discussions with MEO is now
changed your position on it--um . . . then we're looking at. .. they're, they're
requesting funding of $200,800.
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Now, if, if the intent now from Administration is to fund
that because you have other, other ways to fund some of the other
programs ... we have to know that so we can adjust the funding. Okay? So I'm
gonna ask you to what level do you, are you looking at funding MEO's operation
or any of these other operations at this point ...
. . . in final dollars ... 50 that we know in the, in the totality of the entire
budget. .. the request versus what they're gonna be funded.
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MAYOR APANA: ... Chair?
· .. In their, MEO, two months ago, when we send it down, roughly, our
recommendation was zero. If we had the funds today, we would fund them. The
funding is not in my hands no more. It's in your hands. So ... you guys can fund
it to what level you feel comfortable. I mean ... 1 don't have any more dollars
today ...that you're asking-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That, that's not the question. The question I'm asking
is ...
· . . on each of these particular items ... if there are other, if there are other
funding sources, we wanna know what they are so that we can come up with the
amount that we would fund-MAYOR APANA: Their... CDBG is a very ... static number. They give us a number
and it has, all been allocated when we sent it down.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... I, I'm gonna-CHAIR HOKAMA: That, that-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --I'm gonna pass now and-CHAIR HOKAMA: --that's the response-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:
interruption)--

--I'll come back and ask .. .(inaudible due to

CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Arakawa .. .(Iaughter) . .. whether, you know, you're satisfied
with it or not, it's, you know, you're gonna need to make that determination. But
that is ...their response. Okay, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... Thank you, Chair.
· .. Not so much a question, it's just a short statement.
realizes the seriousness of Miconia. Uh ...

I'm glad everybody

· .. I, for one, am willing to work with the Administration or anyone else to resolve
this. I have no objections since ... 1 am sure that they will keep their word and
fund this program other than CBDG [sic]. And ... 1believe that some cooperation
is essential if we are going to serve the County of MauL And I think that this is
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one of the areas that we might be able to ...find some agreement on. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Kawano, any questions ... at this time?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: ... As I stated, Mr. Chairman, I am ready to work,
ready to move.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I. .. had another question, too, on ... uh ... Fire
Department pumper for Molokai.
MAYOR APANA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh ... 1 guess because it's an empowerment zone, I
thought that there were funds that might be available through the enterprise zone
system for .. .for things like this. So I was just curious. I, I support it, but I just-MAYOR APANA: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
--wonder why it's here as opposed to not
.. .(/aughter) . .. somewhere else.
MAYOR APANA: The enterprise zone is several million dollars over several years.
Um ... 1 don't believe a fire truck was part of their application. I can't remember
off-hand. But they, but what, when they do receive those funds, they can do little
bit here and there, but it's to help them get to the next ... next level of
superfunding. Since the ... the philosophy of the ... Presidency changes, we
going see a lot of change in a lot of these projects. We're already seeing it in the
FEMA impact. .. we're seeing it in the EZ and the EC. We might even see it in
CB. .. CDBG. We don't now. They have warned us they're going be a lot
stricter. They never had rules in place. Certain rules in the past, they said that
they will be putting in place. So it's gonna get a lot tougher. Again, the pumper
is one of those that we can spend down quickly, and something the County
needs. It's part of our philosophy that we wanna change out a fire truck each
year and eventually have at least one spare on each island. The spare that we
have now on Maui is 25 years old. And I, we think with this program going on,
we can get that, that. .. backup at a younger age so that when someone comes
in with a broken one, we can put it back out. We can fund the fire truck through
CDBG or General Funds. It's one that is, again, qualified under CDBG because
it's a ... designated area--slum and blight or economic, I'm not sure what it
qualified under--but it's something that we can spend down relatively quick ... so
that we don't be in violation of stacking up the money. And that's why this
particular pumper, you'll, you'll see it almost every year.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh. Yeah, I, I don't have any objections to the
pumpers. Just. ..when I try to weigh the needs of other .. .(/aughter) . ..
programs, and then I think well. .. 1, I would like to see-MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
budget and--

--it maybe just included in the Fire Department's

MAYOR APANA: Yeah, but-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --you know-MAYOR APANA: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --spend the money. But ...
MAYOR APANA: --but this one is about speed-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... I don't know. It's a balancing act.
MAYOR APANA: --speed and, and qualifying. I mean, it's better for us to put our
nonprofit money in the General Fund. It gives them a lot more latitude ... there's
not as much ... Federal reporting. Sometimes they ask for stuffs that even I don't
know why they ask, but they ask--because the Presidents needs to make a
speech ...we helped 20-something million people this year. You know, those
kind of speeches. And we need to give them the data. Where us here, we see it
more closely, so we can tell if they're doing a good job or not. So we don't have
to go to the nth reporting. Uh ...actually if the nonprofit had their way, they
probably would ra, rather have it in General Fund, I believe. It's less paperwork,
the money's faster.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, 'cause, well, what I was looking at from this
standpoint was that because it's in CDBG it's, it's in the form of a grant so it
makes more-MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --paperwork for ... the reporting, as far as that's-MAYOR APANA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --concerned. So I would think that if we just pay it
down ... and be done with it-- 40-
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MAYOR APANA: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --save-MAYOR APANA: --well-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --the paper, save another tree .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MAYOR APANA: --harder for us, but easier for the nonprofits. I mean-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MAYOR APANA: --let us do the hard work.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... Okay.
MAYOR APANA: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you on that one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay. Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mayor just a quick question
regarding your rationale for giving full funding for the Community Work Day.
MAYOR APANA: Community Work Day ...

?: .. .(inaudible) . ..
MAYOR APANA: ... Oh .. .let me read that. I think that's Brian McCafferty's?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MAYOR APANA: He wanted to retrofit a house or something. And ... he takes ... really
at-risk kids that are, you know, it's a little harder to work with, it's a little more
expensive. He felt that if he had a building, then his program will be nearly
self-sufficient.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MAYOR APANA: So I look for projects that. .. come before me and say, you know, "this
is a one-time shot, I'll never come back" kind of idea. And if they ... if I approve
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that, you know, if they prove to me, more or less, that they think they can do
it. .. we give them a shot.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, I, I just bring that to light 'cause I, there's been
some recent concerns about the amount of clientele that's gonna be serviced
there. And I guess the direction of the-MAYOR APANA: Well, act-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --program.
MAYOR APANA: --actually at-risk, you need more supervision. Uh ... you know, that's
one group that we really gotta work at. Many of the non profits work at the at-risk,
and we need them all. Uh ...this one, I feel that with one house, with it's ... they
claim ... they'd be on the way. I said, you know, take a chance.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: ... Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Molina. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
Mr. Molina's question .

Yeah.

In, and, and, and a follow-up, Mayor, to

. . . We're putting out this kind of money, but I don't think we ever asked is this
piece of property leased to us, and how long is it? And ... does the ... County
own ... the property?
MR. VARES: The County does not own the property, Mr. Nishiki. The property would
be leased to the nonprofit. The nonprofit signs an agreement that they must
retain the property... or control over the lease, when they sign the lease, of 55
years. This money--and maybe I should ... I'm sure everybody knows, but
maybe just to make sure, if somebody's granted money today, they don't get cut
a check tomorrow. They get piecemeal. As they... incur costs, that's when they
get reimbursed. So at any point along the time, if a lease became a problem or
a... a deed became a problem, the project would automatically stop until such
time as, that thing was addressed, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. And, and-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --and, Mr. Chairman, just so that there is some clarity
also, because of Arakawa's ... Councilman Arakawa's question ... 1think that just
as we want. .. answers about dollar amounts from this Administration, I, I think
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that the reason why we given him the program budget is to allow him some
flexibility. Um ... however. .. if those of you feel so strongly as ...
· .. a gentleman from Hana went and probably went. .. see if he's got some scars
on his knees to beg .. .for Miconia-COUNCILMEM8ER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEM8ER NISHIKI: --we can, we can easily, as a tool within this Council, line
item.
· .. Just as--and this was from my, help from my colleague here, Charmaine.
And so in the budget we can always line item and to make sure that what he
represents today is followed through. That way, there's no bickering in the
end--I, I told you or you told me. Um .. .lastly ...
· . . the concern I have is on a
uncommitted funds, Mr. Chairman,
Number is 898 ... Hale Poimaikai
canceled, this was 200,000. 898,
was completed, so there's a $32.50

document which ... addresses projects with
as of March 5th , 2001. And, and the Grant
House Acquisition. And this activity was
Molokai Cooke Memorial Pool. .. the project
balance .. .(Iaughter) . ..

?: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEM8ER NISHIKI: And then 899 ... the Hale Hookupa renovation. This
activity was canceled. Now in it, as the status ... it is saying that this, these
funds ... close to 285 thousand 32 dollars and 50 cents are being held as a
possible funding for the repro, reprogramming of the 2000 Molokai Adult Daycare
Center project. As of today, is this project moving ahead so that. .. these monies
that we have, Mr. Chairman--that we've not even discussed in your presentation
to us--is this something that this ...Administration is feel, feeling comfortable that
this is where you still wanna leave this money? And is the project. .. 1 don't
know, being reprogrammed? Answer.
MR. VARES: Thank you very much for that question, Mr. Nishiki. Um ... Hale Pomaikai
House was a project approved by the Council in 1998. That was to acq, acquire
some land and do a drug treatment facility. Unfortunately, as things go, the land
was unacquirable, the program didn't go forward, and last year I terminated
the ... the grant with them. Now this money sits in the reprogrammable. Where's
the possible of this to go? Maui Youth and Family... treatment facility just had
their bid opening. They're 50,000 over. They don't have the money. What they,
what they're trying to do right now is ... engineer, see if we can make it
less ... see where they can find more money. The Molokai Youth Center... the
reason there was no recommendation money for this year was because we also
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have this money which possibly could go ... go when they move forward, to help
them. So, I'm sorry?
?: ... (inaudible) . ..
MR. VARES: Oh, I'm sorry, I didn't mean to be loud. Urn ... and there were other
projects like that. There's ... the ...just. ..just today I found out that the ... health
center or whatever you call it, next to ... at the ... homeless shelter, they were all
ready to go. They opened up their bids, everything's fine. It's gonna cost them
4,000 more--they did not expect the tile had to be taken down. So by having
funds like this ... we can then, after they've made every effort to secure other
funding or they've made every effort to try and cut cost to come in budget, then if
we do have, we look at it very hardly, can we help them, and can we helpfully,
hopefully make this project finish and not let it hang and ... not be a completed
project. I hope that answered your question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well. .. 1, I, I think that this Council should know that
there is this money here that has been uncommitted because projects have been
canceled. I think it's ... inherent that the Administration tell us about this possible
money, Mr. Chairman. And then we can decide where we wanna spend it based
on some of the information that they tell us that they, perhaps, want to keep in
case we've got projects that overrun the amount that we've so-called budgeted
for. But this is a large amount, Mr. Chairman, and ... 1 don't know if we wanna
have discussion on it. I mean ... what he just represented to us ... did not
represent what is being said here--that it's for the repro ... programming of the
Molokai Adult dare ... Day Senior Center Complex.
That's what he is
representing to us. So ... 1 can buy that other part, but the representation is
not. . .fact. And, and, and, and could they explain that?
... And, Pat, you may know more about this than, than ... the rest of us.
I. .. can we have-CHAIR HOKAMA: Wait, Mr. Nishiki-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --an update?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --why don't we allow the Administration to-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --respond, please?
NOTE:

Long pause.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Yes, Ms. Tavares?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Mr. Moto a question?

While the Administration is thinking, may I ask

CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Before he falls asleep over there .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: No such thing, right-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We approved the-CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Moto?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --CDBG projects annually. It's in a resolution that
lists ... the projects and the amounts ... so that if there is money from a project
that is canceled, doesn't the Administration, therefore, have to come back with a
budget amendment if they ... intend to use it for another project?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto?
MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman .. .the ...
· .. let me begin by saying yes, it is correct that you're here today to discuss
agenda item which is a ... resolution authorizing the Mayor to submit an
application for... budgets to be funded in the coming fiscal year, 2002 budget. I'll
note for your information that. .. every year... the CDBG projects that are
selected appear in two places. They appear once in that resolution, which is
adopted and which allows the application process to go forward. But then they
also are incorporated in Appendix ...A of the budget for the coming fiscal year.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MOTO: Uh ... so that, for example ...
· .. the project that was mentioned earlier by Mr. Nishiki. .. the Molokai Adult
Daycare/Senior Complex... that particular project was identified in Appendix A of
the Fiscal Year 2001 budget, Appendix A.
· .. I'll note thatfor the record it was $300,000. Uh ...
· .. it's also important to know and remember that one of the important features
in Appendix A, which is the section on "Grant Revenues - Schedule of Grants by
Departments and Program for Fiscal Year" ... whatever fiscal year it happens to
be ... has an item that's ... at the very end. And it's ... a provision that says
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additional revenues received pursuant to the foregoing grants ... $500,000. I see
that it may be pointed out to you as we speak.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you.
MR. MOTO: This particular provision is something that has ... 1 think it has its origin
quite some years ago. It may go back as far as when Ken Fukuoka used to work
on budget matters. So it's not something new. But it is a very important
provision, and often overlooked. Because what it does is a ... a couple of things.
First. .. because the grant revenues that are identified in Appendix A are
estimates of revenue by nature--I mean you're never sure exactly what will be
approved ... when you submit a grant application--the grant revenues in
Appendix A are all, essentially, estimates of revenue. What this provision does
and which this provision that's been traditionally incorporated and used in budget
ordinances year after year... and which is reflected in the current fis, fiscal year
budget. .. this and I'll. .. it authorizes the Administration, the Executive branch, to
receive into income and to expend up to $500,000 in grant revenue over and
above those revenues that have been identified in Appendix A. So that. . .for
example .. .for illustration purposes, let's say ...
NOTE:

Pause.

MR. MOTO: ... Uh ...
. . . let's say that, for example ...there's a grant revenue for the Coastal Zone
Management program, and you expect $200,000 to be received. But for
whatever reason, it turns out that you are able to receive $250,000. So 50,000
more than what you really anticipated and wrote into the budget. There are two
things the Administration can do. They can come down to the Council for a
budget amendment to add that $50,000 onto ... and, and to amend
that. .. provision. Or they can operate under this other provision that says, that
basically allows them to receive into revenue and expend up to $500,000 of
additional revenues received pursuant to any of the grants that are identified in
Appendix A.
... Now, that same analysis would also apply to the CDBG grant revenues. And
that is because the Community Development Block Grant program, grant
revenues which are identified specifically by grantee, are also included in
Appendix A. So the very same example that I gave you regarding the Coastal
Zone Management program would apply to the CDBG program as well. So that,
in other words ... because in this Fiscal Year 2001 budget ordinance, Appendix
A, under Office of the Mayor, Page 20, one of the grant revenues listed is Hale
Mahaolu Molokai Adult Daycare/Senior Complex, $300,000 ... it, when you read
that provision in conjunction with the other provision that I read to you, the .. .the
one at the very end, the $500,000 additional revenues received pursuant to the
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foregoing grants ...that provides the Executive branch the authority and
discretion to add onto ...
· .. any of the other grants ... excess, additional grant revenues that they have
recog, that they are able to identify. In this case, so in this case, it would be the
monies to be reprogrammed from the grant programs that were terminated.
Okay, I want to make a footnote at this time in my discussion. I am addressing,
right now, the budgetary. .. concerns that you have raised. I'm not addressing
what HUD regulations may impose. Okay? Uh ...
· .. now this is important because what it means is that the ... Mr. Vares is correct
when he says that he has the ability or... the Administration has the discretion
under the ordinance that was adopted in Fiscal Year 2001 to increase the grant
amounts of any of the ... grant. .. programs identified in Appendix A. And in this
case, the additional revenues would be the ones that were from the programs
terminated.
And they would be operating under that provision ... quote,
additional revenues received pursuant to the foregoing grants, $500,000.
· .. Now, let's suppose ... I'm gonna anticipate some of your questions, but-ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. MOTO: --let's suppose-ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MR. MOTO: --you were not happy with this situation. Uh ...
· .. uh ...
MAYOR APANA: Let's not suppose.
MR. MOTO: Let's not suppose? Well-ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let's suppose.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Let's assume.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Oh, boy ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: You ... Mr. Moto?
MR. MOTO: Yeah?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: You may con, continue undisturbed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ., .(/aughter) . ..
MR. MOTO: ... Well, really, the comment I'm gonna make, the advice is, really
pertains to the Fiscal Year 2002 budget because we're not really talking about
Fiscal Year 2001 budget.
But it, obviously, what I've just described to
you ...depends on how you draft the annual budget.
?: Right.
MR. MOTO: If that provision is in there, then the analysis I have described applies.
Uh ...
. . . it is, the provision that I have just discussed with you, is very important, it's
occurred every year. Almost nobody ever pays attention ... to it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MOTO: But it's there.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Until today.
MR. MOTO: And it's always worked ... maybe until today .. .(/aughter) . ..
ALL: ... (/aughter) . ..
MR. MOTO: But. .. you could, you could write, rewrite or draft that provision. You could
remove it. You know, leave it out. You could put, leave it in. You could expand
it.

?: " . (/aughter) . ..
MR. MOTO: You could increase the number to a million. You could attach proviso that
said this, this provision applies to all grants in Appendix A except for COBG
grants. You know?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MOTO: It's all up to you. Having said that, I have to point out that the ...
. . . monies that the Administration proposes to reprogram for Molokai Adult
Daycare/Senior Complex... uh ... they're gonna be operating under the terms of
the Fiscal Year 2001 budget ordinance. Okay? So ... you would have to amend
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the Fiscal Year 2001 budget ordinance to change that. The ... another issue is
that. .. to initiate such a budget amendment would probably have to come from
.. .(end of tape, start 2A) . .. and the reason is it goes back to the Charter
provision ...
MAYOR APANA: Budget amendments gotta ... (inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
NOTE:

Silence.

MR. MOTO: ... Section 9-10.3 ... it says the Mayor or the Council may initiate changes
to their respective operating budgets.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MOTO: And so the question is ...
. . . well, first of all, whose, in whose operating budget are these grant revenues.
?: Right.
MR. MOTO: Uh, and I think the best analysis and answer is that it, it's in the Executive
branch's operating budget. I think it's fairly clear that it's not in the Legislative
branch's operating budget. And if anything, it should, it should be in the
Executive branch's because it's even identified in the grant revenue section as
being under the Office of the Mayor. And not only that, but some of the monies
from the CDBG program are used to pay for salaries of people who are, report to
the Mayor. So ... if you wanted to change the Fiscal Year 2001 budget
ordinance, you'd have to have the cooperation of the Mayor, because he would
have to initiate the budget amendment. You could ... as I said, however, in the
future, for future budgets, take what I said into account.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... What is the number of the ... section that you were
quoting from under the general budget provisions?
MAYOR APANA: Budget ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I mean in the budget ordinance, you're referring
to the section about that 500,000.
MR. MOTO: Oh ... okay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: What, what number is it?
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MR. MOTO: For the record, and I will make the reference to the existing budget
ordinance, Fiscal Year 2001, it will be found on Page ...
. . . 23. And it's the very last-CHAIR HOKAMA: The last-MR. MOTO: --item-CHAIR HOKAMA: --line.
MR. MOTO: --on that page.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... I think it's point number 12, Members, if you would like to look at
the, the ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Appendix A-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Page 23-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's not. .. yeah, it's-CHAIR HOKAMA: --point-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
the ... uh ...

--not in the general provisions.

It's at the end of

CHAIR HOKAMA: The Appendix itself.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, the end, end of the appendix, Page 23.
thought it was in the general provisions. So I. .. thank you.

I

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that question, Ms. Tavares. I think ... Mr. Moto
and his short answer told us some options-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --that the Council can-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Can--
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --review. Yes, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Just for those of us that have the 202 ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Book ...
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... proposal, where is it here?
CHAI R HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Twenty-three. Page 23.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay... 202, it's under Appendix A, grants, under... the beginning,
it's Appendix A, Section 1, Grant Revenues, Page 23, Item Number 12-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --the exact language states: additional revenues received pursuant
to the foregoing grants. And there is a $500,000 figure to the right of that
verbiage.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, then ... in ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: And that is what Ms. Tavares and Mr. Moto were, was discussing or
brought up for discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, I was looking at that.
Mr. Moto said ... in writing so that we can correlate it to this?

Can we get what

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, we'll put that request forward to you, Mr. Moto.
MAYOR APANA: .. .(inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Under Appendix A.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I'm sure it'll be even a shorter response .
. . . Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I was stealing Mr. Nishiki's question, so ... one-CHAIR HOKAMA: That, that-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --of my own, now.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct. Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAI R HOKAMA: --for bringing us back to ...
MAYOR APANA: Spooky.
CHAIR HOKAMA: '"
question?

focus. Administration, do you have a response to Mr. Nishiki's

MAYOR APANA: Ha ... you remember your question ... (laughter) . .. ?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah ... (laughter) . ..
MAYOR APANA: What was the question?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The money.
MAYOR APANA: Uh ... program the money?
CHAIR HOKAMA: And he-MAYOR APANA: Well, first, let me make a comment about-CHAIR HOKAMA: He was talking about the monies that was from last year's ...
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: .,. authorization.
MAYOR APANA: I wanted to add, you know, which, that's the first time I heard about
this 500,000 leeway. And it was always seamless--we never. .. 1 never knew
about it. And I ran the budget.
... And I asked my Budget Director, do we really use that that often? 'Cause-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
MAYOR APANA: --I don't remember anybody giving us the $100,000 ... (laughter) . ..
And she said well, sometimes Prosecutor's, they put in 20,000 grant and then the
County of Maui share is 22,000. So they just, you know, put it in and use it
without coming down here for a full budget ordinance amendment. And I think
she said she also mentioned that the Police does it once in awhile .. .for also,
their grants also. But outside of that. .. hardly ever. I guess CDBG is one
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that. .. can be. So I guess, Glenn, the question to is, is ... these dollars that we
have .. .identified, I guess, is it programmed? And if not, what are your
intentions, I guess. Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. VARES: Okay.
. . . Stay away from the mic .. .(Iaughter) . ..

?: .. . (inaudible) . ..
MR. VARES: Urn ... our intentions are, as I mentioned earlier. .. we believe ... no we
only "believe", we know. .. Molokai Senior Center is going to be short... they're
not able to be able to complete their project with the money they have--without
any more funds being given to them. We know ... that. .. Molokai Youth Center
will be short. Okay? They haven't begun yet. They have 200,000 from last year.
They're going to start, they have their designs and everything. But we believe
they'll be short. By how much? We don't know, but it won't be a full, another
200,000. But it'll be short some. And the last one we, the last two we found out
recently, we went to the bid opening of Maui Youth and Family Services, I
believe ... yeah, their treatment facility ...the bid came 50,000 over what they
expected. So they're doing some engineering now, which will hopefully bring that
amount down. Then they gonna beat the bushes for everything they can
find ... and then they'll come back to us and see if we can help them. And the
last one would be the clinic at the homeless shelter. We just found out about
$4,000 worth of... some kind of tile that they didn't, they failed to budget for.
Now, this is flexible. Let's say if Molokai Senior Center... 1 don't know, did
huli-huli chicken or something and raised ... you know, millions of dollars and
they didn't need us, then of course the next needy one or the one ... not so much
"needy", but the idea of completing the project and not leaving it to hang ... to
come in front the Council again for 30,000 or 40,000. That. .. and this is very
unusual, Mr. Nishiki, to have this 285. And every attempt was made to make this
program go forward. But it. ..just. .. it COUldn't. They couldn't secure the land.
It's a very unusual situation to have this much. And it does, and also as the
Mayor has spoke ... mentioned, the 1.5 where we have to spend the money
down ... I'd like to ... re, we're gonna re, reprogram this money as soon as we
can. So it makes our department look... efficient, too, that we are spending the
grants down. I hope that answered your question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, that's, that, that was my concern about-CHAIR HOKAMA: Use the, use, please use the microphone, Mr. Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. My concern, Mr. Chairman, was, was the fact that
he's ... come, he's speculating on the .. .(inaudible) . .. and, and I. .. would hate-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --to have these kind of Federal funds-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
--not earmarked--is all my concern is.
... (laughter) . .. there's agencies here that have applied and ...

I mean

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Very valid concern, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... probably ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Very valid concern, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . fulfilled their needs to fund and, and complete
programs. I thought, perhaps, that we wanted to look at different areas to make
sure that they start and they end and they're completed. And, and so ... you
know, here goes ... my concern about having a so-called slush fund when .. .
. . . this is Federal money and, and, and I, I, 1___ ... say that those that have
brought forth their proposals are valid ones.
MAYOR APANA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know? And, and that's the reason why, Mayor, you
know, I, 1-MAYOR APANA: Yeah, I understand-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... (inaudible) . ..
MAYOR APANA: --clearly.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... spend it. Don't. .. it's Federal money. I'm done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: .. .(inaudible) . ..
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR APANA: Mr. Chairman, I have a question for my CDBG Coordinator.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, you can't ans ... (laughter) . ..
MAYOR APANA: No, Glenn, you have-CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(inaudible) . ..
MAYOR APANA: --285,000 ... as lapse, and you have some projects that you know
that you going need some money. Our Council Members here want to know is it
100,000 you need, is it 150? 'Cause if there's extra, they will like the opportunity
to have a say in ... how the remaining is. They understand that you will shortfalls.
How much do you need as a float for their consideration?
MR. VARES: All right ...

?: .. .(inaudible) . ..
MR. VARES: ... from our best estimates, Molokai Youth Center will need another
100,000. From our best estimates, Maui Youth and Family Services will need
another 50,000 if they're unable to raise their money. From our best estimates,
the clinic at the homeless shelter will need 4 ... $8,000. Our best estimates,
Molokai Senior Center will need approximately 208 ... 200,000 to complete.
MAYOR APANA: No more 'nough money.
MR. VARES: That is my point, Mr. Mayor.
. . . And that is why-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-MR. VARES: --we asked them ... we asked them to see if they can secure their own
funds.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you. That was really interesting. Um ... 1
wanna go back to some earlier stuff, and pertaining to the 2002 budget.
. . . In the budget proposal, there are grants for both Human Concerns
and ... under Human Concerns and Economic Development. Urn ... what was
being alluded to before was asking for, you know, details ahead of time. I think
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what it is our responsibility to do in this area is to make sure that the subject
areas ... are funded, that we want monies put into. Uh .. .for example, in the
Human Concerns grant summary ... there are things called community
partnerships, grants, 1.8 million. And that's ones people will, you know, apply to.
Then there are line item grants to ... Maui Adult Daycare Center. So that one is a
line item. So I think that what our responsibility is at this point is either we put in
a category for something, or we line item something--depending on how we feel
it's important.
I've been taking notes madly over here. And I think what can
happen to accommodate, maybe, what's going is under Economic Development,
if we want to look at possibly Miconia stuff, is to put a category in there called
"watershed protection" ... put $100,000 in there and then see who applies for it.
Most likely it would be Miconia, the Miconia people. But to not, you know,
supposedly show our hands. This isn't on television and if nobody--

?: .. .(laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --in here goes and runs to the State and says this is
what the County's doing, but I think that way, I, I believe what. .. Kimo's talking
about not putting the money in and then the ... State will say, oh, yeah, Maui
always takes care of the stuff so we don't have give--we've seen that over and
over again. But I think that's one way we can sort of... disguise the line
item-ness of it but still keep the category so that we know we can accommodate
that need should everything else fall apart. And I think that if we, and maybe a
note to the Budget Director when these grants are outlined, that the ones that are
line items actually be separated from the ones that are, the ones where people,
different organizations are gonna apply. Right now, it's in alphabetical order. So
maybe you could have two categories--even for Economic Devel. .. oh, I don't
know if Economic Development had line items .
. . . Uh, yes, they do have line items, but if there are ones where people know
that they can compete for, there's you know, competition grants or there's ones
that are specific for an organization, that might help the public understand what
our, our thing is. And, also in addition to that. .. every... in the budget ordinance,
it lists all the grants that were granted in the, in this year. So we know what the
details are as far as where it went. But this, again, would be helpful if it was
characterized under each of those categories, listed under the categories which
were approved in the budget. 'Cause right now it's an alphabetical list. You
know, that might be helpful to us, too, as far as knowing how much, you know,
how many people applied under that--not "applied", but how many people are
conducting programs under substance abuse, for example. Then all the people
that were under substance abuse grants, you list them there rather than a just a
full-blown alphabetical list. Yeah.
MAYOR APANA: ... (inaudible) . .. can do.
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MS. YOSHIMURA: Uh-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Budget Director?
MS. YOSHIMURA: I guess you're referring to Page 9-14-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes.
MS. YOSHIMURA: --of your program budget-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Okay, that is strictly community partnership grants-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MS. YOSHIMURA: --of that line item for $1.8 million.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MS. YOSHIMURA: But we could definitely breakout-MAYOR APANA: You can make three columns.
MS. YOSHIMURA: ... each-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MS. YOSHIMURA: --category-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members-MS. YOSHIMURA: --and show that .. .(inaudible due to interruption)-CHAIR HOKAMA: --Budget Director, you know, we-MS. YOSHIMURA: Sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --straying from what is-MAYOR APANA: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --before the Committee this afternoon ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I'm sorry-- 57-
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CHAIR HOKAMA: ... my agenda.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Mr. Chair, I'm sorry I strayed-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --so far.
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, all, I, I was, I, I, 1-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --I was looking at, I was ... 1 know I ... (laughter) . .. I can see the tie
in because the applicants are before us-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --under CDBG request. And, and I understand what you're trying to
say, but you know, we--

?: ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --let's bring it on home, Members, and stay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --within the agenda, please.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, so I, I finished the watershed one, which would
take care Miconia ... (laughter) . .. The ... the Maui Drug Court-MAYORAPANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --as the Mayor said today, the 75,000 would be ... you
know, he put aside for the Maui Drug Court. Well, in the Human Concerns grant,
under sUbstance abuse programs, which is 407,000, we could either line item
that or put a proviso in there that says provided 75,000 is for the Maui Drug
Court. And that would take care of our concerns about somebody ... keeping
their word, so to speak.
MAYOR APANA: Well--
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: But, you know, not that I have any doubts about that,
but that way it'd be black and white. We would know exactly what it would be.
MAYOR APANA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay? Thank you. I'm done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Tavares.
MAYOR APANA: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will call a five-minute recess ... (gave/) . ..
RECESS:

3:18 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:30 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gave/) . ..
· .. Uh ... Members, we have ...the Chair has one more ... testifier coming before
us this afternoon.
· .. And that's Tom Cannon. So, Tom, you have three minutes to share
your... your comments regarding Item 5, the Community Block Grant requests.
NOTE:

Very long pause while Mr. Cannon approached the podium.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

?: .. .(inaudib/e) . ..
MR. CANNON: ... No problem.
· .. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I just wanted to reaffirm ... the ... my name is
Tom Cannon, and I'm here speaking for Wailuku Main Street Association Tri-Isle
Main Street Center. And I just wanted to reaffirm our belief that the best place for
funding our organization is in the CBDG [sic] funding.
· .. And ... the reason for that is because our group ... deals with planning and
capacity building. We create studies, analysis, data gathering, preparation of
plans, and ... identification of actions that will implement plans--which is
what. .. the funding and the requirements for that CBDG [sic] funding call for.
Um ... 1wanna also clear up that. ..just in case there's any doubt in your minds,
that our program has done nothing wrong with regard to the CBDG [sic] funding.
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Uh ... the only problems came when our materials, our reports were not
forwarded onto HUD by the local coordinator.
. . . And that threw ... a light that may, some may feel that we had done
something or made some kind of mistake. Which is incorrect. Our reports were
always in on time ... and complete. And I just wanted to make sure that you
understand that. Um ... we were talking earlier about water being essential to our
existence. That's very true. And the Miconia project is very, very important to
receive your, your support and funding. But I also wanna point out that Maui's
towns nourish our community also. And they retain our history and culture, and
that that also is very, very important to this community--in terms of our well-being
both socially and economically. And Main Street does that. And they're the only
group that do ... or... they're the group that does it most effectively--Iet me say it
that way... supporting our small towns.
. . . We ... if... you see fit not to fund this organization in the CBDG [sic1
funding ... and I hope you do ...our... hope would be that you put us as a line
item ... with specific, specifically naming Wailuku Main Street Association, Tri-Isle
Main Street Center. .. by name in the budget within the Planning
Department's ... budget rather than the Office of Economic Development. We
have ... as you know, assisted the County quite a bit with our volunteer
programs, our volunteer committees with regard to the Maui Redevelopment
Agency's planning for Wailuku and ...with other planning efforts and other small
towns. And it's the most appropriate place for us to be--if we are not. .. getting
CBDG [sic1 funding, which is actually the most appropriate place.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-MR. CANNON: And ... other than that-CHAIR HOKAMA: --Tom-MR. CANNON: --I just wanted to answer any questions if you have any.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none, thank you very much, Tom.
MR. CANNON: Thank you .
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members ... the Chair did make an error be ... before we took
a recess, and I didn't allow Mr. Kane ... his opportunity .. .(Iaughter) . .. to ask a
question during that round.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, my apologies to you, Mr. Kane.

?: .. .(laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Alan, that's why.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I thought I was the end of the line?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Me?
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR

HO~MA:

No, the Chair, the Chair--

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: .. .(inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: " .(inaudible) . .. was Alan.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --takes responsibility for that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... (laughter) . .. Nah .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you have a question, Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No. And, Mr. Chairman ... thank, thank you for allowing me
that. But I, I think ...
. . . I think we've come to the point where it's time to talk story and get this thing
hammered out. So-?: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I agree.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --I have no further questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: ... (inaudible) . ..
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MAYOR APANA: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, I was wondering if we could Microenterprise
back to the podium.
MAYOR APANA: .. .(inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Is he ... still here?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure you may.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Gay?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Mr. Gay... when you come to the podium ... I'm sure you've
heard this many, many times--state your name for the record and who you
represent, please.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Gay approached the podium.

MR. GAY: ... Thank you, Chairman Hokama. My name is Barry Gay, and I'm the CEO
of MEO Business Development Corporation ... which is an affiliate of Maui
Economic Opportunity.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, we heard before that there might be some
problem with the name. Could we get that verified ... again?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Who would you like to hear from-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Um-CHAIR HOKAMA: --first?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Mr. Vares.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Vares?
MR. VARES: Okay, as I said ...
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... we contacted HUD, we received a letter from HUD, okay, informing us ... that
there needed to be ... basically, wait. .. what did we come up with, a whole new
agreement? Is that what we-MR. GAY: .. .(inaudible) . ..
MR. VARES: --I can't even re-MR. GAY: Yeah, I think they ... they were asking for a new application just for, to
include all the information-MR. VARES: Yeah, but it wouldn't be considered as application-MR. GAY: No, but-MR. VARES: --it just changing the name, registering the name with the County-MR. GAY: Right.
MR. VARES: --and then we would be able to proceed with the '99 grant.
MR. GAY: Right.
MR. VARES: But until we did that, we had to wait until we do the paperwork.
MR. GAY: Right.
MR. VARES: I, does that answer-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Yes, thank you very much. As you see on the
wall over there, there's a ... $50,000 ...
. . . proposed appropriation for you. How does this impact your program?
MR. GAY: Fifty thousand is not enough to continue the Microenterprise project. And I
think there may have been some confusion ... on my testimony, in
conversations ... regarding ... the CDFI application for, for monies from the
Federal government. It is just that. It's an application. You know, if we are
awarded monies from ... as a Community Development Financial Institution
under core funding, we won't be notified until September, and the money
probably won't get here until November, maybe December. But it is just that--it's
an application. We have no idea. It's a competitive grant. And we have no idea
if we will receive funding or not. To run the program, it needs about $150,000.
That is what we received last year, combination of $100,000 CDBG grant. . .from
the County, and a $50,000 Office of Economic Development grant. And that's
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about what it takes to run this program. Fifty thousand will not run the program.
But I just wanna clear up that confusion that the CDFI application is only an
application. We have no idea if it's gonna result in funding. And that's why this
year's .. .funding is so important from the County... as bridge funding to make
sure that if... something happens to CDFI. .. that the program will not disappear.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did you ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did you receive that funding last year?
MR. GAY: The CDFI?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: From CDFI?
MR. GAY: No. No, that was part of the, what we've been working on for the last two
years--is becoming certified by the u.S. Treasury Department. .. as a Community
Development Financial Institution. The first time we could apply was last
December.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. This is your first time, then?
MR. GAY: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Members ... 1 will allow you an
opportunity, since we have Mr. Gay before us ... if you have any questions for
him at this time? Yes, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah ... maybe, I, I didn't quite hear that right--so you
need ... a minimum of 150 or you need 200,000? You-MR. GAY: The 200,000 that I mentioned in my testimony a week ago Tuesday was to
expand the project one more loan fund manager because the active portfolio
is ... is over 60 loans. The national average is 50 loans for a loan fund manager
to do loans and manage the portfolio. So that was for an expansion.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay.
MR. GAY: So we, if... 150,000 would ... would continue the project at its norm, at its
current format. And it would be successful.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay... that clarifies it. Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
MAYOR APANA: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you very much, Mr. Gay.
MR. GAY: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members ...
· .. it's time to get to ...
· .. the allocation of the pot. Again, this is just a starting point. . .for you as
Members coming from the Chair. Uh ... you can totally disregard it. You can
totally follow it. But this is just. .. a starting point, as I said, again. Yes,
Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah ... Mr. Chairman, just for reference ... I'm gonna
list ...
· .. the organizations I would like to personally see funded so that everybody has
an idea what I'm thinking about.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh ... Mr. Chair-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes ... Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... (inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman, it's gonna be so confusing for us. Can
we just go through them one ... Iine-by-line and maybe we'll find the ones that we
agree on and we don't have to give our pitch for.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That would be good. you ... why don't we do it that way, Members?
We'll go line-by-line ... starting from Number 1... Aloha House.
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PROJECT NO. 01-01 ALOHA HOUSE
J

CHAIR HOKAMA: Again, Members, you, you see before you the 111,000-plus
My starting
requested.
Administration has a 56,700 ... recommendation.
point--and I just rounded it off... 57.
?: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other. .. recommendations or... subtractions from line 1?
Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I. .. 1 did not see a presentation. That, perhaps,
may have been one of the ones that I had missed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You missed it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But. ..what I wanted to ... say briefly... the programs
that I--and I've dealt with Aloha House, and they're fine. Uh ... but there are
other programs that they can get funding from. I don't know if it's specifically for
this one. But I would personally rather put additional money to the Drug
Court ... because of the fact that some of the Aloha House people that they're
dealing with are also drug victims-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --so ... 1 would be ... 1 would be for not funding this
particular one ... and giving the, the money to the Drug Court because of their
track record ... and to go for 200,000 for the Drug Court.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Ms. Johnson, we, we ... we understand that your position will
be zero for Aloha House. And just so that we're very clear what this amount of
funding will do, Mr. Vares, can you just give us a quick
summary... of... the ... 56 ... 57,000 worth for Aloha House, please?
MR. VARES: Uh, okay. Aloha House is ... requesting to expand to have more bed
space so they can treat more patients. However, to do, to take that step--and it
will be an increase of ten additional bed--to make that step, they have to address
a sewage problem that is occurring on the property at the present time, which is
also infringing upon Maui Farms and some other groups in that area. So our
recommendation was ...do the sewage this year, possibly, and then maybe next
year revisit the project on expansion of beds.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members ... you're clear what the recommend, recommended
amount does for the total par, project request? Okay, Mr. Arakawa?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, just on clarification on what we're doing. Are
we just going through this time and just discussing it and then later on-CHAIR HOKAMA: We're trying to see where we have consensus and, and if we find
consensus on a particular project ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We'll move on.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... we'll move on and have that, that will be subtracted from the
remaining pot for allocation.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, 'cause what I'm, what I'm afraid of is when we
get down, what, we'll, we'll be doing this and then we won't be able to make the
appropriate adjustments. So I, what I put, prefer to do is the first time just go
through it all so we all know where we stand on all the projects and go through it
a second time and then ...find real consensus.

?: ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay...that's what we'll be doing.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: 'Cause, you know-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --when, in our discussions that we've had, maybe
moving some money to other areas or line item-ing some other areas, until we
get through it at least one time, we won't know what everybody's ideas are.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Uh ...just a clarification on the Admin.'s proposal, 567. Uh,
Mr. Vares, that. .. so did you get some cost analysis regarding the sewer... or, or
the, the ... how... how did-MR. VARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --you come up with 567?
MR. VARES: Yes, they presented-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: If you can-MR. VARES: --that to us.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So that-MR. VARES: That, that, that amount of money would be enough to address the
sewage problem. When we interviewed them-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
MR. VARES: --and we asked them .. .'cause we knew it would happen here, if the
Council saw not to fit. .. saw not to ... saw not fit to ... (laughter) . .. I'm sorry, to
fund totally, what amount can we, you know, and, and the same questions you
would ask, sir. And we know that this amount of money could address the
sewage problem.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Did they provide any type of documentation to support that
567 figure-MR. VARES: Urn, they brought-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --to the Office?
MR. VARES: ... I believe they brought in a friend of the organization who was an
engineer. And she said that it could be done with that. They have not. . .they
have no money, Mr. Kane, so therefore they can't make any drawings or contract
any contractor to get a written contract. I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you.
MR. VARES: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Let's move down to .. .Project Number 2, The
ARC of MauL They have a request for 125,000.
PROJECT NO. 01-02. ARC OF MAUl
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Administration has recommended no funding at this time. And
my recollection was it was unclear .. .(Iaughter) . .. oh, Mr. Vares ... instead of
me taking a stab ...just give us a ... summary-MR. VARES: I'd appreciate you taking-CHAIR HOKAMA: --on this.
MR. VARES: --stab, sir ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, my understanding is the land still was questionable-- 68-
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MR. VARES: Urn ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: --or the projects that was gonna be ...
MR. VARES: When they first brought, put forth the application, they were looking for a
building, possibly, in Wailuku and Kahului. However, in the ... verbal testimony
that they presented ... they said that they have secured a building. I have no
knowledge of this building or what is required to make it livable or what condition
it is. So at this time, I don't know of any building. I did ... when we made this,
like I said, was two months ago. So I don't know if they actually have gotten a
building or what condition it's in.
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, from my discussions with them, they have
everything and I. .. 1would support the 125,000 for this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay .
. . . We do not have consensus. Let's move onto the next one.
PROJECT NO. 01-03, J. WALTER CAMERON CENTER

CHAIR HOKAMA: Item Number 3 ... Cameron Center childcare facility. The request is
350,000. The revised Administration ... recommendation is 350,000. And the
Chair's starting point was 254. Okay... 1 assume we don't have consensus on
this one, so we'll move-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I heard in the testimony that. .. they would be happy
with the 200,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: They would be happier with anything more, like all of
us ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's right.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... we're happy with what we have, but we certainly
would like more. But if they can live with that as a starting point, I would like to
see us use the 54,000, perhaps .. .for another project.
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did ...did they faint up there?
NOTE:

Pause.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... No ...

?: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... they just, I think, happy that you ... didn't go below $200,000
... (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Uh ... is it appropriate to make a motion on that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll allow you to make a motion, then we can see where we stand
with this project.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Move to approve 200,000 for Item Number 3, Cameron
Center childcare facility at 200,000.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Okay, I have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by
Mr. Kawano--Project Number 3, Cameron Center childcare facility, Council
amount, $200,000.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Arakawa?

-70 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Discussion. You know, I don't, I, I really don't like the
idea of approving these until we go through all of them at least once ... so that we
know where everybody stands on all the projects. After we've gone through
once, then I think it would be appropriate to make motions to try and approve or
disapprove. Because at this point, we don't know where people would like to try
and move money, how we're gonna try and move money. And we're gonna get
locked in if we do this. And, and it's gonna be too hard to adjust. So at this
point. .. you know, I would like, as a process, not to ... make motions until we go
through it at least one time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your point, Mr. Arakawa. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... Even if we approve this motion, is there anything
to keep us from going back and revisiting it?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Not according to the Chair. You have-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --motions for reconsideration. Okay, Members, you have a motion
on the floor. All in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Record shows two "noes". Motion pass. We'll start with 200,000
with Cameron Center.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane, Kawano, Molina,
Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

Councilmembers Arakawa and Nishiki.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of $200,000 appropriation for
the J. Walter Cameron Center/infant and childcare facility
(Project No. 01-O3).

PROJECT NO. 01-04, MAUl COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF FIRE CONTROL
CHAIR HOKAMA: Item Number 4 ... Fire Department's Pukoo pumper request. The
amount is $400,000.
?: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved. Second.
NOTE:

Pause.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Who-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Was there a motion?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --made the motion?
?: Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: He made both the motion and the second .. .(Iaughter) . ..
Nah .. .(Iaughter) . ..
ALL: .. .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kawano, you can do one of the ... either, but you cannot move
for-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Well, Mr. Chairman, I heard a mo, I heard a motion so I
second it. But if there's just one, I'll, I'll move, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion by Mr. Kawano regarding this fire truck. Any
second?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a second--
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --by Mr. Nishiki. Discussion on Project 4,400,000 for the Pukoo fire
truck?
... All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
equipment.
VOTE:

Let the record show one "no" .. .400,000 for ... the Pukoo fire

AYES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane, Kawano, Molina,
Nishiki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

Councilmember Arakawa.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of $400,000 appropriation for
the Maui County Department of Fire Control/Pukoo fire
apparatus (Project No. 01-04).
PROJECT NO. 01-05, HALE MAKUA

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, I, Project 5... Hale Makua generator. They requested
$100,000; Admin. is recommending $100,000; and the Chair's starting point is
also $100,000-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES and COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by ... Ms. Tavares ...
· .. on $100,000 for Hale Makua generator replacement request. Discussion?
Seeing none, all in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAI R HOKAMA: Opposed?
· .. Let the record show 9-0.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Kawano, Molina, Nishiki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of $100,000 appropriation for
the Hale Makua/generator replacement (Project No. 01-05).

PROJECT NO. 01-06. MAUl ACADEMY OF PERFORMING ARTS
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, project Number 6, Maui Academy of Performing Arts.
They have a $250,000 request; Admin. has 154,300; and the Chair's starting
point was 100. Any motion at this time?
· .. Seeing none, we will move forward.
PROJECT NO. 01-07. FRIENDS OF THE MAUl DRUG COURT
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Project Number 7... Friends of the Maui Drug Court. They have
requested $100,000; Administration is recommending $100,000; and I
am ... recommending $100,000 starting point.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Thank you.
Ms. Tavares--

I have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman ... move to amend.
CHAIR HOKAMA: One second, let me state the motion for the Members. The motion
is $100,000 .. .for the Friends of the Maui Drug Court. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Move to amend that to $200,000.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have an amendment motion by Mr. Arakawa, seconded by
Mr. Nishiki, to increase the request from 100,000 to $200,000. Discussion,
Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In every discussion I've had with Drug Court, you
know ... we're looking at an area where we can really save money for the County
and the State. And the $100,000 will allow them to handle 40 clients, $200,000
will get an additional 40 clients. And if we can handle that many people and be
able to get them into a rehabilitation program rather than in jail, I think that it
behooves us to make every effort to get as much funding there to have as many
people ... in this situation and give them the, a chance as possible. So this is an
area where I think that. .. putting $200,000 is a minimal amount that I would look
at. I would prefer, actually, to fund them for the maximum amount that they
could handle. Because for every client that they handle, that's ... you know,
we're saving money in our jail spaces.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other discussion? Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair, I'll be voting against this
amendment and, for the reason that. .. 1 heard our Mayor talk about dedicating
that funding, the balance of the funding of 75,000 under the Human Concerns
grants. And I think that that would be appropriate. I have a problem with giving
people more than what they even initially requested for when we're giving zero to
people who have requested something. So I, I think that we can accommodate
both ... what we want by doing as a, you know, I started getting off the track there
on my last diatribe ... in the Human Concerns grants under substance abuse
programs, that at that time when we're working on it, that we amend that or put a
proviso in ... to give the Maui Drug Court $100,000 in that place.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's why I'll be voting "no", not that I don't believe in
the program. But for this appropriation, I'd say we stay with the 100,000. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Tavares.
followed by Ms. Johnson.

Anyone else?

Mr. Kawano,

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:
Mr. Chairman, that--

--Mr. Kawano ... Mr. Kawano feels the same way,

?: .. .(/aughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --they're asking for 100,000... anytime any person ask
for 100,000 and you give 'em the, that full amount and plus more, and you have
people who we not even funding ... not even one cent. And I say, it's a good
cause, and they're asking for 100,000, we're giving them the full funding,
Mr. Chairman. And I agree with like, Mrs., Ms. Tavares said. And I'll be voting
against the amendment. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kawano. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes ... 1 was given information by John Kinimaka that
basically 75,000 that the Mayor spoke about for the Drug Court was not intended,
basically, to add clients to the program, but it's special funding for residential
treatment. And it does support the Drug Court program. But if they're gonna
treat more people ... they really would prefer to at least have the commitment to
allow them to treat more people. The reason they never asked for 200,000 in the
beginning is that they believe that it was not, you know, basically given what the
CDBG fund availability is ... they just assumed that it was not really doable. So I
think that's why they ... did not come forward. And some of the other people who
also withdrew their applications mentioned that well, there's so many request and
so little money. And I really believe that when we saw those people come before
us the other day, I was truly impressed that these people have turned their lives
around, that they have totally changed. And if we can help 40 more people and
keep them out of our prison system and do something to have them change their
lives, how much is one life worth? And I'm willing to put the $100,000 additional,
and I do support the $200,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else?
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... Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, on the second round, Ms. Johnson, are, are
you aware that if you put it into the grants, it's ... it's what they wanna do with the
money, it's not a, you know, for buildings or whatever? If it's a grant to the Maui
Drug Court under Human Concerns, they can do it with patient, they can use it
for their clients.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'm just simply going by what the specifications are
underneath the grant that was being referred to. Because--and the Mayor did
say it was for residential treatment, it's not to add clients into the program. So
I'm only going by what ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Well-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... was actually explained to me.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --I think we need a clarification here because Ms.,
Ms. Johnson may be voting ... because she believes that it's gonna be restricted.
Urn ... Michele, can you provide ... if it's under substance abuse treatment, I
mean, that's in, and Maui Drug Court is there ... they can use the money for
whatever they propose to use it for.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Budget Director?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Urn ... it's my understanding that. .. when they put in a grant
proposal with Human Concerns, they specifically state what they're gonna use
the money for. The $75,000 that we refer to is something that they, we've given
them this year to start their program. And the 75,000 will be to continue their
program. I don't know the details as to what the money is actually being applied
to. But. .. I. .. to my understanding, it's to continue the program that they had.
And the CDBG money was to expand on the program.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and that's my understanding, too. Because
specifically when the grant was written within the framework of where it exists
now in the Administration, it was specifically for residential treatment.
MS. YOSHIMURA: ... Okay-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And that's the way that they have proposed the grant.
So unless they're changing the grant parameters, which ... the gentleman who
runs the program just explained it to me. So I'm only repeating what he's telling
me.
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MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair, for the Fiscal Year 2002, I did not. .. 1 haven't seen their
grant application, nor have I seen any information put forth by the Drug
Court... that was given to Human Concerns. So they would be most appropriate
to answer the question. But. .. as far as my understanding was, it was to
continue on the program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay. Thank you, Budget Director.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I want to speak to the motion. I think, I think ... it was
very, made very clear to me via a letter from Mr. Kinimaka ...that that $75,000
that we spoke about earlier was a continuation of the program. He made it very
clear in his communication to me that it was not to add more clientele. So
unless ...
. . . we ... within our budget, Mr. Chairman, are going to say that we're, want to
see more clients added, then that's how... as we look through the budget ...
. . . it's going to be addressed ... 1, for that reason, am supporting this motion
made today. And can hope that we can adjust other areas to ... fit the shoe. So,
this I know is going to be $100,000 that would add more clients ... in a more
successful project. So for that reason, I'm supporting the amendment. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In ... (sigh) . .. this particular area, when we've been
talking to Administration throughout this entire process, when we've been looking
at this area as far as how we're dealing with drugs, this program has been touted
time and time again as the most effective program we have. And because we're
limited in our discussion just to CDGB [sic], and not where we can put money in
other areas and how we're going to adjust in other areas ... you know, it kind of
stifles my ability to try and see where we can put it in other areas. And I do not
want to see this program--which is ... according to everybody else, the model
program--go without the expansion that is necessary. So under the framework
that you have set as Chairman, we're not gonna be going through this and trying
to figure out where we can adjust funding. We're just gonna be voting on this.
I'm ... you know, I'm being, being optimistically cautious in this, in this area
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because ... if we have a program that is proving itself, if we have program that is
saving us money, if we have a program that everybody is touting as the best, we
need to support it. And, yes, it is more than they originally asked for, but then
their performance is a lot better than most of us could have anticipated. And this
is why I'm pushing very hard to get this funded even higher than, than what
originally asked. So, hence the $200,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER
CARROLL:
Thank you,
Chair.
also
agree
with ... Councilmember Tavares. I really like the program. I'd like to see them
have $500,000. However, they did come in asking for $100,000. And I don't
know if this Council should be giving ... determining if the program should be
expanded or not when they have asked for this amount of money, and so I'll be
voting against the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I, too, will be voting against the
motion. Just. .. Iooking at the bottom line is ... you know, when you have to deny
other organizations and then, you know, doubling the request of, well, you know,
one other. .. entity, might seem a bit unfair. So ... and plus the assurances from
the Administration that there is funding, additional funding for the Drug Court. So
just based on that matter, I think all of us feel the program is very effective.
So ... that's why I'm just gonna go ahead and vote against the motion, the
amended motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else?
... Yes, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I wanna speak for my last time. If the argument
we're using is we're denying, are gonna, other organizations, we've already
denied The ARC of Maui in our first round. So if that's the reason for ... not
adding additional funding, then ... 1 don't think it's, it's so true.
However. .. personally I'm supporting this ... and in an, anticipation that those
organizations that I feel that need funding ... 1 will. .. put my vote in the budget.
So that's ... (laughter) . .. the reason .. .(end of tape, start 28) ... in anticipation
that I will fund other projects such as the Miconia ... the Tri-Isle and the ...
. . . what's that, Microenterprise in the, in the budget. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Any other discussion?
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. . . The motion before you, Members, is an amendment to the main
motion ... increasing the request from 100,000 to $200,000. Is it clear to the
Members what we'll be voting on? Again, this is an amendment to the main
motion ... raising the request level from 100 to 200 thousand dollars. Okay,
Members ... all in favor of the amendment. .. say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAI R HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a division of the house. Mister... we'li do a roll call
and start from Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair votes "no" .
. . . I believe we have three "ayes" and six "noes". Amendment is defeated.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Johnson, and Nishiki.

NOES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Kane, Kawano, Molina, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION FAILED (to increase appropriation to $200,000).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Back to the main motion of $100,000. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I, I wanna speak to support the main motion.
And it's not anything about the Drug Court... not being able to do the job, but I
just think that the appropriate--as for the funding--is in the main budget, I mean,
in our budget proposal. We have a portion of it here in CDBG. And
if... Mr. Kinimaka will, you know, come in and talk or testify, he can explain more
about the continuation and the expansion. And then at that time this body can
make a decision whether to expand this on this 75,000 that the Mayor has sort of
said would be in there for them.
Maybe we wanna expand there to
accommodate their ability to serve more clients. I mean, us voting ... and I think I
can almost speak for everybody that voted "no", we all believe this is a wonderful
program and we'd like to see more of it. But I think in fairness to other applicants
in this particular... CDBG, that we should be meeting, you know, the, what they
ask for as a maximum. And, and ... and hopefully we can continue to get some
other people started because, that had zero funding, perhaps. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... I also agree with ...
. . . Ms. Tavares' statement, and I will be strongly supporting this organization.
And I will be voting for this motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Mr. Arakawa?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yes, Mr. Chairman ... you know, because of format of
what you're doing, I am gonna support .. .the $100,000 because I believe
strongly in it. But. .. in, in respect to what we're doing ... this is why I didn't vote
against the, for .. .for the $400,000 fire truck, because we're gonna have to make
some adjustments within this budget and I don't know what new monies we're
gonna be trying to apply in, in the totality of what we're gonna be doing. So
trying to make the adjustments without knowing what everybody feels about
some of other organizations and ... so we're saying we're not gonna support
extra money here because we might wanna support somebody that's not getting
funded ... to me this whole process is kinda convoluted because we don't know
what everybody's view is. And, again, we're gonna get tied into ... you know, a
limiting ... the, the programs that we think are really good because we might
wanna support others and we don't know where the funding comes, yet we're
gonna support programs that we might be able to move ... and we don't know
whether or not that should be moved because we don't know what the total
amount of funding is. So this whole process, to me, is ...
. . . confusing at best in how we're gonna end up with where we wanna go. At
this rate, I hope somebody is keeping track of how much money we end up with
total. .. in, in total with the projects that we get and ... understanding that we're
gonna have to move some of these other projects when we keep adding.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: .. .(Iaughter) . .. To those soothsayers, I'll see you in the
budget.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: .. .(laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: .. .(Iaughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'll be there.
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: We ... count on you-COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --to be there.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I had to ask what the meaning of soothsayers was before
I .. .(Iaughter) . . .
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... (laughter and clapping) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay... we thank you for your enlightenment-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'll also be supporting it because I do support Drug
Court. And I
know what Mr. Nishiki .. .(Iaughter) . .. said.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you .. .(Iaughter) . .. Okay, Members, there is a motion on the
floor... recommending $100,000 for Friends of the Maui Drug Court. All in favor
say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAI R HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, next project.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Kawano, Molina, Nishiki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of $100,000 appropriation for
the Friends of the Maui Drug Court/expansion of Maui Drug
Court program (Project No. 01-07).
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: It's after 4, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Pardon me?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: It's 10 after 4.

?: .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's understood. Uh ... Members, the Chair's intention is to
continue working, because I think we have an opportunity... as we're moving
forward, an opportunity to ... conclude this today.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any objections to continuing, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I have-?: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --an appointment. The Chair said, intended that we're
gonna stop at 4 o'clock and that we could make appointments afterwards. I have
an ... (laughter) . .. appointment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So noted. Any other... comments or whatnot?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: I hate to spend Friday night on Maui, but I got one "no"
on the
fire truck. I'm gonna stay. I think that's why I came back, I
came home, I came back to work on the long way around ... because of the
flights from Molokai to MauL But if the Chairman's ... is to carry on this and try to
finish it up, I'll stick around. I just need to share that out because I not really-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --happy, but I'll stay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Before we continue ... Iet, the Chair will let Tamara give us ... what it
means to the remainder of the clock that we are working with should we ... delay
making a decision today. Tamara?
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MS. KOLLER: ... If we don't finish today, then what we will have to do is to schedule
another time during the, our budget session because we have, the Council needs
to pass this resolution by April 20th , is the deadline.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Full Council.
MS. KOLLER: For full Council. So it needs to come out of Committee with the
Committee Report posting for the full Council. So it's, we're behind time now
because we didn't finish some departments on the first round. And ... that, that's
what. .. what will happen.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, if the Chair recollects correctly, when we did bring
this up at the end of last week, the Chair had indicated he wanted
decision-making today. And I had asked all of you to please make your
recommendations or your thoughts ... ready for this afternoon. Okay, Members,
any other comment? Mr. Nishiki, your comments?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Short recess.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Short recess.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gave/) . ..
RECESS:

4:10 p.m.

RECONVENE:

4:15 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gave/) . .. Committee on Budget and Finance will reconvene.
NOTE:

Long silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Members, my sense ... is that the majority of you would like to
finish ... and so ... the Chair is gonna continue. And, you know, we all places we
want to be ...
. . . but we choose to be here as ...elected officials, so the Chair's gonna ...
. . . put us to the grindstone and I believe, and I seriously believe we can
conclude. So, you know, let's just. .. move forward.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Moving forward.

- 85-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

CHAIR HOKAMA:
Services.

Okay?

Project 8, 147,600... a request by Maui Family Support

PROJECT NO. 01-08. MAUl FAMILY SUPPORT SERVICES. INC.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Administration has recommended none ... 1 have ... the Chair
has also at this time declined to have a starting point for this project. Yes,
Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I would recommend 75,000 because during the
discussion-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is that a motion, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Ms. Johnson-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --seconded by Mr. Arakawa ... $75,000 for Maui Family Support
Services ...
. . . one, and their, of their original 147. And, again, my understanding ... this is
for a... parking lot, design/development for a second building and interior plans
to the existing building. Okay, Members ... Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes ...during the discussion, when they were doing
the presentation, basically we, we found out from them what to take out as far as
the parking lot. This would be ... and we could put a caveat in it saying that it's
for the interior... design and construction ... the way that it had been proposed
originally.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Is that clear, Members, what Ms. Johnson's ... motion and,
for her $75,000 request is?
... My understanding, again, it is for the interior plans ... for the renovation to the
existing building. Is that correct--
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Ms. Johnson? Thank you. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just a point of information, Mr. Chairman, if I may?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Mr. Vares ... my question ... and I don't recall
asking this question--does the parking lot portion fall into the qualification of
CDBG? 'Cause I know we're talking about brick and mortar, but is a parking lot
part of that parameter?
MR. VARES: We've had some discussion with HUD as ...when we, when we did this
grant-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
MR. VARES: --and with the recipient in and HUD on a telephone conference which
we've offered ... you know, with new projects like this. They've expressed
that. .. my job .. .(chuckle) . .. basically is when the Council awards money like
this, I have to make it work. So if the parking lot was still included, we would
somehow go through the rules and regulations and ... if the parking lot was
specifically or more specifically ... to benefit the clientele who are using the
services, therefore allowing them to use the services ... that may, you know, we
could work it that way. Um ... but, again, when awarding money like this ... this is
their estimate of what would cost if the, I believe the proposal is 75,000. So just
to give Ms. Johnson an idea of what the process would be after this--um, we
would then sit down with them, say, okay, we ... you have 75,000 ... what can we
cover with the 75,000. I'm pretty sure we couldn't do the architecture, the
environmental assessment, the SMA or whatever permits may be
acquired ... and if there's enough money actually to do the renovation. What
may happen is we'll do all the first steps, pay for it and either there'll be money
left ... or we will have spent it all or... Iet's say it costs 80,000 to do the whole
thing ... they'li have to come up with the other 5. That answer your question,
Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, and it went. .. extra.
MR. VARES: I'm sorry. I didn't-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So I was, I was ... 1didn't mean to be rude, but I was gonna
say that the question has been answered.
MR. VARES: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It's just a matter if it qualifies or not.
MR. VARES: Um ... possibly.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Discretionary, and you would-MR. VARES: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --have to work it out.
MR. VARES: We'd have to work it out.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Vares.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kane .
. . . Any other discussion on the motion? Again, the motion by Ms. Johnson is for
75,000 ...
. . . which would be for interior plans to the existing building. Okay? All in favor
of the motion say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. Okay, we have a division. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mister--
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Kawano? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chair votes "no" .
. . . We have four "ayes" and five "noes". Motion is defeated.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, and Tavares.

NOES:

Councilmembers
Chair Hokama.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

Kane,

Kawano,

Molina,

Nishiki,

and

MOTION FAILED ($75,000 appropriation for Maui Family Support Services, Inc.).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next... Project Number... 11. And, again, Members, it's out of
sequence because of the applications that were withdrawn. But it comes under,
as Project 01-11,200,800 from Maui--oh, that's not the correct name now, but it
is for the-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Microenterprise.
PROJECT NO. 01-11, MAUl ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY, INC.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Microenterprise project.
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... Administration has recommended zero. And the Chair's starting point was
$50,000.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Pass.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (laughter) . . .
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . . .
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion. Is there any second to Mr. Nishiki's motion
at this time?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Second ... 1have a second from Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki, discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chair, point of information--did the Administration
indicate that they would ... give additional funding ... on top of the 50,000 request
today? I'm just trying to recall-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --if he did indicate-CHAIR HOKAMA: In my recollection, the answer is "no".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No ... okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay? Mr. Arakawa?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, Mr. Chairman ... again, I'm just point of order
because I'm on the Board ... I'm not gonna be voting on this issue. But I would
like to point out the ... Director of this program has pointed out that unless he has
at least a minimum of $150,000, the program can't run. So a $50,000 approval
wouldn't do any good for the program. And I'd like to, you know, recommend that
if you're gonna do it, do at least 150. Or... in, in, in this case, I would prefer
200,000 ... um, or don't do it at all.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your comments, Mr. Arakawa. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Because what. .. Mr. Arakawa has just said, I also, I
will not supporting this motion. Because there's no sense to it. They have said
that. .. they can't operate with that. So I see no reason to give them the $50,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else?
· .. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I, I will not be supporting the motion either
because I think it's better to give people an opportunity to work and be productive
citizens and not be on the welfare rolls. So I will not be supporting this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
· .. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah ... every, every organization has the opportunity to
come before this Council in the budget and also through the grant process. So I
feel like there, there is adequate areas for, for them to pursue it also.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. So noted. Anyone else?
· .. Seeing none, the motion on the floor is a $50,000 ... appropriation for the
Microenterprise ... pro, program.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In discussion. Um ... if someone feels that the
funding should be at the 150 level, then a motion would be required to amend the
main, the motion that is being put forth--$50,OOO. So this, if that motion is not
made, then .. .for all intents and purposes, saying you don't want the
Microenterprise program coming out of here, if not you need to make a motion to
amendment the motion to 150.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I think it was explained in the
very beginning by you, Mr. Chair, that we're just gonna go through our round to
see if there's consensus. Because we have made some motions and there have
been some votes that had taken place, that doesn't take away the fact that this
just going through a first round to see if there's a consensus. So I will disagree
with what the previous speaker just said in stating that because, if we don't
amend a motion, that means it's just saying that we don't want. .. the program.
'Cause that's not true. And I will not agree to that, so I just wanted to make that
clear for the record that if I vote "no"--which I intend on voting "no" on the 50,000
based on the testimony given by Mr. Gray... and that it would be pointless to
give them 50,000 through this--I have no intention of saying that I don't support
the program. Because I think historically people seen me .. .(Iaughter) . ..
support this program. And in fact. .. be one of guys who go and say, say come
on, let's grab extra money at the end of the time and plug it in. So ... make,
make that comment for the record. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other discussion? Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's why I said "pass" in the first place.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (laughter) . ..
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay?
ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Understood. But nonetheless, there is a motion on the floor-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Call for the question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --at this time for 50,000 for the Microenterprise ... project. Okay? All
in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Aye. Chair votes "aye" also. Opposed say "no".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay...the motion has been defeated.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmember Nishiki and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

Council members Carroll, Johnson, Kane, Molina, and
Tavares.

ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC.:

Councilmember Arakawa.
None.
Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION FAILED ($50,000 appropriation for Maui Economic Opportunity, Inc.).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next ...Tri-Isle, Miconia eradication project. .. Project 12.

PROJECT NO. 01-12, TRI-ISLE RESOURCE CONSERVATION
AND DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL, INC.
CHAIR HOKAMA: They had a request for $100,000. Administration had recommended
zero. The Chair's starting point was $50,000. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, I move that we put zero in this category-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --on this project.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have a motion by Ms. Tavares, seconded by Mr. Kane that
we put zero ... in .. .for the Tri-Isle, Miconia eradication project. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you. I think as I was sharing with the
Members before, that we could appropriately put this in, under Economic
Development grants with a title called "watershed protection", which would give
us the opportunity to pursue the Miconia should the State fall apart and not live
up to their expectations .. .live up to their responsibilities, excuse me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We know what their expectations are ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Carroll?
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I also will be supporting this motion.
Uh ... 1 think it's the direction we should go. I have no doubt that there is strong
support for the Miconia project. But this isn't the place for it at this time. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: 1. .. 1 have just a... point of information, and I don't
know who can answer it. But basically my question has to do with the timing and
that if we do put this in the CDBG, and we have a time-line where we've got to
actually commit to it, if... the timing is such that it would give them some kind of
advance warning so that they could go out and then get qualifying monies, I don't
wanna delay it so long that it prevents them from going out and getting matching
funds. So I want, before I make a vote, I just would like to have the information
so I don't really mess things up .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... Out budget is faster than CDBG.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, that's correct.
Ms. Johnson's concern?

Mr. Vares, you have any comments to

MR. VARES: Again, and I take responsibility--maybe I should have been more clear.
Money you appropriate today, or you say ... or the Council says today... the
actual notice to proceed before they can spend a dime comes out somewhere in
March.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Next year.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: .. .(sigh) . ..
MR. VARES: So ... 1, I'm-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: .. .(inaudible) . ..
MR. VARES: --sorry if I misled you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
MR. VARES: As an example ... people who have grants now, their grants will run out
sometime in March.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. VARES: The ones who operating on grants now. So ... it's-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... (inaudible) . .. Executive Assistant ...
MR. VARES: No, I'm sorry if I misled anyone about-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Zero-two.
MR. VARES: Uh, '02, yeah, I'm sorry-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: March '02.
MR. VARES: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
make a mistake.

Thank you for answering that.

I just don't wanna

CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, that was a very valid question, Ms. Johnson. Okay, Members,
any other discussion on the motion?
... The motion before you is to allocate zero ... dollars for the Tri-Isle, Miconia
eradication project from CDBG funding. All in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Aye
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no" .
. . . Okay, motion passes, we'll have zero in the column ... for Miconia
eradication.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Nishiki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.
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EXC.:

Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of no appropriation for the
Tri-Isle Resource Conservation and Development Council,
Inc.lMiconia eradication (Project No. 01-12).

PROJECT NO. 01-13. MOLOKAI COMMUNITY SERVICE COUNCIL
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, next project is Project 13, $200,000 request. Admin. has
recommended zero. The Chair had no starting point for Molokai's Youth Center.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Move to adopt the Administration's proposal of zero.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. We have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by
Mr. Carroll that. .. the amount of zero dollars be allocated for the Project 13,
Molokai Youth Center. Discussion, Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No discussion, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, I just wanted to reaffirm the fact that they have
money in there right now, in the program and it, because they can't spend it,
they're not ready for it ... (inaudible) . ..
MR. VARES: They have, yeah, they have 200,000. We've, they had some hurdles they
had to get over, which we've helped them. So now they right at the stage of
preparing an environmental assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, so they can't, they couldn't use the money right
now anyway, then.
MR. VARES: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any further discussion?
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. . . Seeing none, the motion before you, Members, is to have zero dollars
allocated to Molokai's Youth Center. All in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Nishiki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of no appropriation for the
Molokai
Community Service
Council/expansion
of
Molokai's Youth Center (Project No. 01-13).

PROJECT NO. 01-14. COMMUNITY WORK DAY PROGRAM
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next project, Members, is Project 14, Community Work Day .
. . . And this is regarding the Paia Community Learning Center renovation. The
request is $235,000. Administration, as well as the Chair, is recommending
$235,000.
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Yes, Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes ... I. .. did not have a chance to check this out
further, but. .. some concerns, I had about four phone calls about this project.
And it does not seem that some of the questions that have been raised--at least
in my mind, have been answered. I don't know... enough about it to really feel
comfortable putting my support behind it at this time. I think that it would be
better to come through the regular grant process ... and at least at that time then
all of the parameters would be outlined as far as monies allocated for the
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building ... it would, could be monitored, all kinds of other things. But right now I
don't, I don't feel comfortable doing it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Ms. Johnson, we appreciate your comments. There is no
motion on the floor regarding this project. Yes, Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I, too ... echo Ms. Johnson's
sentiments. I've been receiving phone calls and ... some photographs that are,
have ... the Community Work Day building being held in question--regarding the
age of it, and also the clientele that is actually being service. So I, too, have
reservations at this time and would prefer more ... you know, research.
· .. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Move to put zero in Community Work Day.
NOTE:

Very long silence.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have a motion by Mr. Nishiki, seconded by Ms. Johnson that
the figure zero ... be placed in the Community Work Day column, which means
zero allocation. Discussion, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No discussion. Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm a little ... disturbed, I guess, about this movement.
Um ... there must have been some value ... to the project as proposed, or it
wouldn't have been recommended for funding. And I'm just wondering, you
know, the, I didn't get those phone calls. So I'm, I'm just wondering what were
the phone calls about, and is it something that we could ... get resolved ... or
· .. (sigh). .. you know, quickly or. .. something. I mean, I'm having a problem
with ... you know, it's being approved for funding, so I'm sure they, they met the
CDBG requirements ... which are not ...
· .. you know, easy, slam-dunk things to meet. I mean, it's a... a difficult process
to go through. So I'm a little reluctant to go with zero ... at this time because I, I
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do support this ... this particular, this particular project. And if there's something
we can work out--maybe we can do partial funding here, then get the further
information and, during the regular budget, perhaps, and then try to find a way to
supplement the budget there, what they need through, through our budget
proposal. I mean, if I throw that out for...consideration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Hold, hold on, Mr. Molina.
Mr. Carroll, did you have your hand up? Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you. Question for Mr. Vares. Mr. Vares, were
any concerns brought forward to you at any time about this project?
MR. VARES: From the community?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes.
MR. VARES: No, quite the opposite-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Or from anyone?
MR. VARES: No, I, not to my office.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Molina, then Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER
MOLINA:
Thank
you,
Mr.
Chair.
would
support... Member Tavares' consideration of partial funding at this time
and ... and then as we do more research, then consider the project for full
funding later.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'll be recognizing Mr. Kane, but I think if you folks feel to
pursue that partial funding ... start thinking of that number. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And my question would be directed
about that. .. consideration of partial funding. Uh ...
. . . the applicant's signature on the last. .. towards the last page is
Ms. Jan Dapitan ... and I see her here in the audience. And my question, if
possible, if you would allow her to come forward, would be to ...
. . . perhaps give us a highlight of phasing of this project. If, are they gonna be
able to spend the whole 235 in one cycle? If not, is there a phasing where they
can implement portions of this and that would give us a better idea of what
number we could consider as a body... as partial versus full or zero ... which I
- 99-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

personally have a problem with zero, but I also have a problem with the full 235.
So ... 1 would request that, and if it's possible .. .that person has never testified
specifically on this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, it I think we have a motion on the floor. It's
highly irregular that we bring-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --somebody in.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: But perhaps we could ask the ... the mo, the makers of
the motion to withdraw... the motion and the second and .. .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Pass.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... start from zero or whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Or just pass it and come around.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh ...the, the Chair's ruling then, would be that. .. if you ... if you
guys, Members would like a response from Ms. Dapitan, then I believe you need
to withdraw your motion. 'Cause we are in discussion, and the Chair's ruling
would always be it is only for the Members.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
interruption)--

Unless there's a point of clarification .. .(inaudible due to

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chairman, and that would be my next ... 1would ask for
a point of information because ... 1 think what we're, in order to get a decision
· . .(Iaughter) . .. on the motion ... 1 would think that a point of information would
be appropriate and that information, resource would be the applicant of ...
· .. of this project. And so, again, I, I realize the ... uh ... the, the irregularity of
asking somebody during a motion. Urn ... personally I would hope that we can
withdraw and move forward and come back to this one because of some of the
questions and allow that to happen. So I would support what you just stated
· .. (inaudible) . ..

- 100-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I withdraw.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I'll withdraw my second.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Members. There is no motion on the floor at this time.
Are there any objections to asking Ms. Dapitan-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --to come to the podium.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objection.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Jan, if you would please indulge the Committee?
. . . Again, you are a veteran testifier, so please state your name for the
record ... and if you are representing any particular program or organization.
NOTE:

Pause while Ms. Dapitan approached the podium.

MS. DAPITAN: ... Jan Dapitan, Community Work Day program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Jan.
Questions? Mr. Kane.

Members, we have Ms. Dapitan ... before you.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Jan, you've heard what's been
going on. So ... there's been some, I guess some concerns that haven't been
specified to the body as of yet. But. .. is there some sort of phasing that you folks
would be able to look at and work with-MS. DAPITAN: Well--
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --to help us move forward with this whole process that
we're going through now?
MS. DAPITAN: First of all, this is the second. Last year, we were funded under CDBG
for 35,000 for the preliminary studies, the environmental assessments, and the
necessary look at what is an old building--which would involve some lead
abatement and some work on ... concerns. It is quite an old building. It was
checked out by JD Builders and other contractors and found to be structurally
sound. That's why along with the owners of the building, because of its historic
integrity, we determined that it should be that building rather than tear, you know,
lot of people want you to tear down an old building and build something new, but
we did determine that this would be the use of a historic building.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Now... Mist, Mr. Chairman, if I may? So in this $235,000
application, does it deal with .. .the, does it deal with a full completion of
construction with, including landscaping and ...
MS. DAPITAN: There are-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .. , the whole ball of wax?
MS. DAPITAN: Yeah, the, it deals with, I would think almost everything except some
of the program ... poss ... possibly program structures that will come later, such
as .. .the aquaculture. However, it's ...the amount is because it is seem, it may
seem high. It's because of the Davis Vacant Act, and it's because of the ... some
of the, the cost of doing some of the environmental. .. treatments. Are you in a
position today to give us--and my final question, Mr. Chairman. Are you in a
position to give us any sort of breakdown so that we would consider... a partial
funding of this at this time within this, within the ... CDBG program?
MS. DAPITAN: I'm not the best person. I would, I could do a educated guess at about
180,000 for the building structure itself.

?: .. .(sigh) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, thank you very much. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Any other questions for Ms. Dapitan? Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Jan, sorry.
NOTE:

Pause while Ms. Dapitan returned to the podium.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: ... Jan, I bring up the concerns ... people have called
and have said about, they've been questioning the, the building itself--that it may
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be a, a candidate more for removal rather than renovation because of the age.
And realize it is like well over 60 years old. So I'm kind of looking at it from a
safety aspect and also about the possibility of the paint being lead-based. So
that's why I, I bring up the concerns with regards-MS.DAPITAN: Yeah, 1-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --to this issue.
MS. DAPITAN: I just attempted to answer that. .. that the historic value ;s because of
its age. And it has been structurally checked out prior to our application for the
first allotment. And the ...dealing with--there's not that much paint on it, but the
paint-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MS. DAPITAN: --definitely will be ... given a lot of attention, as well as other... because
it was a part of... plantation housing, there will be other things that need to
be .. .to be looked at in terms of the ... environmental, the clean environment.
But that's why the costs, that's part of .. .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MS. DAPITAN: ... dealing with that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I guess we were sort of on a state of alert with what
happened with the Land Use building, so anything ... that could potentially harm
the safety of individuals in that building ...
MS. DAPITAN: It, it will basically be ...a lot of things will be removed ...there.
And ... so the rebuilding of it. .. we'li still keep the integrity, hopefully, of the way it
looked, but with new materials ...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MS. DAPITAN: ... possibly that's ...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And then there was also a question of a, maybe a
minor being ... get, receiving money ...with questions regarding that. Do you
have any information?
MS. DAPITAN: This is not a volunteer project. I think that, this, the program--Teens on
Call-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
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MS. DAPITAN: --their. ..work involves young people in work experiences for stipends.
But this particular project is ...the renovation of a building, and it will come under
the Federal, the HUD guidelines.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MS. DAPITAN: So we're, we're not talking about children or youth doing the, the
physical work there.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. I just wanted that, that to be clarified
to me. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
Yes, Jan .. .(/aughter). .. before
.. . (/aughter) . .. you keep spinning around there .. .(/aughter) . ..

you

go

MS. DAPITAN: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just wanted to check with you also ... the ... in
the ... the Administration has actually been out, been on a site inspection and
checked everything out and ...
. . . they're satisfied with ...the project?
MS. DAPITAN: There have been many tours and many inspections of... a lot of
people, including some of the members ... in the room today.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And there will be licensed carpenters and contractors
and plumbing people and everybody working on the project?
MS. DAPITAN: That's one of things that we wanted to go through CDBG--because it
will require ... this is not a volunteer project. This is-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. DAPITAN: --we've done a lot of those ... where we have renovated old buildings,
and we're very familiar with, with the work. But this is one that will be funded,
you are funding the complete ... you know... renovation of this building.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And then the actual programs are going to be used for
the youth?
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MS. DAPITAN: It's ... will be used for the youth and adults in terms of things like
literacy, Hui Malama; DOE; other programs will be partnering with that, using that
learning center, directed at the community there for reentry type training ... some
technology training, aquaculture. So I, you were given, I think, a packet-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I had the handout, yes. I had that.
MS. DAPITAN: And-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I went through it. And it's just been awhile since
the last time .. .(Iaughter) . .. I went through it.
MS. DAPITAN: The-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But that's what I recall--that it was gonna be used for
youth programs and learning center. Uh ...that, that basically... answers the
concerns that the individuals that called, you know, had raised. Because I was
concerned about the fact that I hadn't heard anything adverse about it either.
Then when you get a call, I think that using ...our due diligence, it's our job to
really check it out. It's not to say that we don't support it, but I think that-MS.DAPITAN: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --just with all due respect, there's two sides to every
story. So ...
MS. DAPITAN: Oh, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: ... it may be that the people who are complaining
also don't have all of their factual information and ... believe me, I'm quite familiar
with that .. .(Iaughter) . ..
MS. DAPITAN: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So .. .(Iaughter) . .. thank you.
MS. DAPITAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Kane, another question?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I have one more question, Mr. Chairman. Thank
you for indulging me. Urn ... in a project financing and budget portion which is
Part 8 of the application, it's on Page 8. Urn ...
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... I guess it's thin, meaning .. .there's not many sources that you folks are
looking at other than CDBG being the major one. And of course there's some
private foundations. Are there any fundraising discussions that, for this particular
project, since I know you folks got the monies, the 35,000--so you went through
the planning and the EA. Has there been any discussions of fundraising or doing
anything else to, to help supplement this?
MS. DAPITAN: The CDBG request. .. is for the brick and mortar. The ... in addition to
that, there are people who are on an advisory committee right now made up of
Dr. Elizabeth Ayson, and ... Norma Barroga from the DOE. .. people that are
looking at the educational programs and the development. And they are
definitely looking at fund, fundraising.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, any other questions for Ms. Dapitan?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
Um ...

Jan ... people are talking about, now, partial funding.

. . . if you don't complete the building, then you don't ultimately start any
programs. So ... (laughter) . .. just seems a bit. .. ridiculous to give you partial
funding and then have you have to wait another year to qualify and then
complete it. So ... ultimately, everything is sent back. So I would think
that. .. Mr. Chairman, we either give full funding or we don't give anything at all.
Because partial funding wouldn't. .. really do anything.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Actually, it would stall everything. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your point. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I agree with Mr. Mishi. .. Nishiki, and in light of the
conversation we've had with Ms. Dapitan, I'd like to make a motion at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Hold on, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... (inaudible) . ..
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Before the Chair will recognize--

?: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --the motion, I wanna make sure that we're all done with
Ms. Dapitan, since ... you did ... request to have her here. Okay? Any other
questions for ... Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you. Thank you, Jan, for being here to
clear up some of that about the ...the demolition versus preservation of this-MS. DAPITAN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --this building. I noticed on your, on the expense
sheet, the estimated cost for thing, there are items on that cost sheet that
perhaps could be donated ... Iike toilets and sinks and stuff like that. Has there
been any move to, to try to get some of those items donated, like from ... you
know, Lowe's or some other hardware places or Pacific Plumbing and all that
stuff? You're, you're the great gatherer-MS. DAPITAN: We-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --of donations-MS. DAPITAN: We always-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --we know that ... (laughter) . ..
MS. DAPITAN: --do that. And this has been the hardest thing for me--is not to go
scrounging.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MS. DAPITAN: But one of the, the realities of the funding is that it be in certain
compliance.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MS. DAPITAN: So as soon as we know the exact thing we are looking for, we will
certainly ask... for... you know, contributions that meet the guidelines.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Maybe I can ask Mr. Vares. Is, are they
prohibited from getting donations like ... you know, in a construction project like
this, getting donations of... Iike light fixtures or plumbing fixtures?
- 107 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

MR. VARES: Urn ... thattype ... possibly could be worked out.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. VARES: What you have to be very careful of is Jan cannot use any volunteer
labor-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. VARES: --or she cannot say well, A&B gave us the plywood, and then we going
have the contractor put it up. No, it goes through the bid process and-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I see.
MR. VARES: --the contractor bought the plywood, he actually installed the plywood, we
go out to make sure it was the plywood. I mean, it, it's ... I'm sorry, but it just-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
MR. VARES: --sometimes CDBG money is a curse.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (/aughter) . ..
MR. VARES: .. .(/aughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Are you done, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh ...well, I'm just trying to figure out if there's any
leeway within that. .. you know, the proposed is 310,000 for the entire ... 1 guess
the cost of it. And then you've got. .. cut that, and then minus-ing out the private
funds and the current CDBG ... 1 mean, that's not. .. yeah, the minus-ing out that,
the 235 is your request.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... Is that right?
MS. DAPITAN: When we ... well, when we first looked at it, we looked at it as a
volunteer project, and we were-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
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MS.DAPITAN: --estimating around 170, 175 thousand. And then
when it seemed that
the best way to go would be CDBG, we went. .. higher becau
se of the
restrictions and the way in which we had to bid and the way in which
we have to
get the material. So that's what made the increase. It's still
cheaper than
knocking it down and building a new building.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh .
. . . Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Ms. Dapitan?
NOTE:

Okay.

Thank you, Ms. Tavares.

Any other question for

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none, thank you very much, Jan .
. . . Okay, Members, the Chair is open to a motion at this time if
anyone cares to
make ...
?: ... Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I move that we
approve the amount
of $235,000.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion from Mr. Carroll, seconded by
Mr. Molina ... to insert
$235,000 for the Community Work Day/Paia Community Learning
Center project.
Discussion, Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Anyone else? Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. My anxiety
over this issue is now
put at ease, and I think this ...or this learning center will benefit the,
our students,
especially our at-risk kids, which will only help the community.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I'll be
supporting the motion.
And ...just for clarification, the reason Ms .. .Dapitan was brought
up was to see
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if there was a way for partial funding. It was never intended to ...
that's the way it
was gonna be. And as we heard through our discussion with
her... it doesn't
seem that it's possible to do that. Therefore, I will be supporting
the full funding
of 235. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I'll be supporting it also.
I just wanna see
a ... project complete rather than not complete. So I will support the
full funding.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Any other discussion?
... Seeing none, all in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
NOTE:

Silence .

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Let the record show eight "ayes" and one
"excused".
VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Arakawa, Carroll, Johns on, Kane, Molina,
Nishi ki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Reco mmen ding APPROVAL of $235, 000 appro priati on for
the Comm unity Work Day Program/Paia Comm unity
Learn ing Cente r (Proje ct No. 01-14).

PROJECT NO. 01-16. COUNTY OF MAUl DEPARTMENT OF PUBL
IC WORKS AND
WASTE MANAGEMENT
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, next project is Number 16... a reque
st of $340,000 .. .for
the Public Works wheelchair ramps project as part of our ADA
requirements.
The Administration has ... and the Chair has so recommended 340
for funding.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved, Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
I have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by
Mr. Nishiki. .. in the amount of $340,000 for the Public
Works project.
Discussion, Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Uh ... no, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No discussion. Any other Mem--Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I'm gonna
be voting against this
motion. Again, the reason I'm gonna be voting against this motio
n--as I did with
the fire station, was I'm looking at the total amount that we're trying
to fund. And
I'm not sure we're gonna be able to come out with the total amou
nt. The Mayor
has said that if we were to move this around to another part,
portion of the
budget, that would be okay with him, and they would still fund
the project, this
and the fire ... fire truck would have both been funded in the
Administration
budget. So if we're gonna have to move money around, it
should be in all
probability where the Mayor is willing to move it around ...
doesn't have a
problem with it. So I'm gonna be voting against this on the
basis that we're
gonna have to find funding someplace ... (end of tape, start 3A) .
..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chairman ... this is
no longer the Mayor's
budget. It's our budget. So what the Mayor says now has no bearin
g ... except
for those things where he's saying that out of this grant he can
give so much
money. And the way we, you know, like I said, the way we make
him keep his
word is we put it in there ...either as a proviso or a line item. Urn
... you know, I,
I am bothered a little bit by this, this ... appropriation because this
should have
been done years ago. It's way overdue. And it's not just this
340,000. It's
millions ... that it takes to bring the whole County of Maui into comp
liance .
. . . I, I. . .I have a problem when CDSG money ... (laughter) . .. is
being spent for
things that we should have done as a County anyway. And I would
agree that
even this one, maybe we, you know, we wait on this ... not even
take action. I
mean ... you know, use, leave this for the last. .. and see if the
other projects
have merit. .. that they should come before this one. 'Cause we can
...
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... you know, supposedly the budget is so flush this year, we have
no problem.
But, you know, there's, there's carryover savings in Highways
... and I believe
Highway monies can be used for this ... because it is sidewalks
and going onto
highways. So I think that, that's qualified. There's gonna be $2
million-plus in
carryover in the Highways division, or Highways fund. So I
think there are
other...ways to support this particular need other than CDBG.
So I, I'd hope we
would .. .(inaudible) . .. we leave this one for the last.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I concur with ... Ms. Tavares
and ... also with Alan
that. .. 1 never have gotten ...and it's the timing, also. I wasn'
t able to get an
answer to my question about whether we really can--with ADA,
it's ... it's very
often that you can get funding in matching funds. And if we
fund it as a
County... if we could get 50 cents more on the dollar. .. and not
have to, you
know, take it away from other programs, I'd prefer to do that. I just
think it's more
responsible. So, I. . .I'm for deferring this. I really don't wanna
even take a vote
on it. I guess we have to. And if we have to, I'll say "no".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Uh ... this
was proposed from
last year, as far as taking a direction of uting ... using CDBG
monies to
accommodate this unfunded mandate from the Federal governmen
t. So I think
what I heard that highlighted again today, that. .. contrary to what
we may be
able to do--is get Federal funding for this--this is an unfunded mand
ate. And so
there ... so far from last year through this year, we haven't been
able to identify
Federal funds that would accommodate us in this area. And
that's why we're
looking at using Federal dollars to pay for a Federally mandated
project or a
Federally mandated item. Um ... 1 have no problem, if it's the
will of this body,
to ... rescind my motion, Mr. Chairman, and look at this towards
the end because
we can always use this one to fill-in the rest and then the, the balan
ce of that in
order to cover the, the unfunded .. .(Iaughter) . .. mandate,
we can do that
outside, like Ms. Tavares has brought up as far as our option
s in the other
portions of our budget. So ... if there are no objections, I'd be more
than happy
to pull it back at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I would be
supporting this. I think
we went over it. There are matching ... funds, more than match
.. .the amount
that. .. given, that we are going to give here. Uh ... Iooking for
... more money
from someplace else by funding it differently... is a nice thought.
But. .. as the
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Mayor said, they did look into that and they don't think there
is anything else
more .
. . . It's something that needs to be done. It's something that we
were supposed
to do. And I support it. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Any other discus
sion? If not, there is
a motion on the floor... to appropriate 340,000 .. .for the Public
Works ADA
project.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did ... did Mr. Kane withdraw his-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I did not.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I, I suggested that I would, but. .. it's
subject to the Chair's
discretion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think some Members will prefer a vote and
some Members prefer a
pass, so we'll see how the outcome of the vote goes. Okay?
?: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Are you clear on the motion on the floor, Memb
ers?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It. .. no ... (laughter) . .. So if we-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mist-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --if we want it, if we wanna do
it last, then we should
vote "no".
CHAI R HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Or... Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Kane?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Like you said earlier, we can alway
s reconsider ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... things that we've already voted
on. So .. .there's other
options as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Again, Members, a motion for consid-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --eration comes from the prevailing side of the
vote.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The motion on the floor, again, Members, is
340,000 for this project.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAI R HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have ... two "noes". Am I correct, Ms. Johns
on and Mr. Arakawa?
... Okay, motion passes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Carro ll, Kane, Molina, Nishi ki, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

Coun cilme mber s Araka wa and Johns on.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cil memb er Kawano.
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MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of $340,000 appropriation for
the County of Maui Department of Public Works and Waste
Management/wheelchair ramps (Project No. 01-16).

PROJECT NO. 01-17. WAILUKU MAIN STREET ASSOCIATION
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next project, Number 17, a request of $150,000 for the Tri-Isle
Wailuku Main Street revitalization project. The Administration had recommended
zero, the Chair's starting point was $50,000.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: ... Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion from Mr. Nishiki, seconded by Mr. Molina, to insert
$50,000 for the Tri-Isle Wailuku Main Street revitalization project. Discussion,
Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, I'd like to amend that motion to up it
$50,000 so there's a total of 100,000.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, I have a motion to amend, adding $50,000 ... to raise the
amount to a total of $100,000 for the Tri-Isle Wailuku Main Street revitalization
project, seconded by Mr. Molina. Discussion, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Um, yeah, thank you. I, I think that actually this
project, for now, belongs in CDBG. Um ... the monitoring should be ... better.
Hopefully everything will get worked out. Later on, after we're finished with this,
I'd like to make statements generally about CDBG, but about. .. Main Street
or... Tri-Isle Main Street, I would like to state on the record that I think that. .. it's
time for this Association to break away from Wailuku Main Street, and that it's
mature enough now that there be a Tri-Isle Main Street Association which is,
then become the umbrella organization for all of the different towns' Main
Streets ... Associations. And we need that distinction between ... Wailuku Main
Street and the Tri-Isle Resource Center. I think both have a role, and right now it
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gets a little muddled sometimes. And ... and that, that's all I have
to say for now
about it. But I believe that with that kind of, maybe, recommend
ation to them,
that they can all get together with all of the main streets--Paia
and Makawao, I
believe are the two most active right now. They all get togeth
er and figure out
what to do with this Main Street program. It is a great program
nationwide. And
it's been successful for several years. And I, I don't wanna see
it die .. .for sure, I
think we need it especially since we're trying to preserve our
small towns. So
this is the reason, I think, we're ... 1, I. .. support the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. As I stated
earlier, my support for
the program ... having been a, a former main street member from
Makawao, I've,
I've experienced the benefits of the program. It's ... brings togeth
er professionals
and residents alike. And, and ...when you take into consid
eration all the
consultations from the professionals that help with the ... design
guidelines of our
historic towns, it saves the County a lot of money. So, therefore,
my support for
this amended motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
· .. Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman ... 1 actually would
like to see this at
$150,000. So if we pass $100,000 here .. .I intend to look
at the small town
allocation and ... try and move another $50,000 and move that
into the Planning
Department. .. at that time. But I'll support 100,000 here and
I'll, but I'll be
looking at 50,000 .. .later.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Um ..
.in a nutshell, a lot of it
was ... (/aughter) . .. said, it was something I was gonna say.
But I. .. 1 would
echo .. .
· . . the comments that have been said by a lot of my collea
gues.
will ... be ...

And I

· .. I think ... along the lines of what Mr. Arakawa has brought
up ... and a con,
reconsideration of other aspects of monies that have been recog
nized for the
program in one ... program and, and considering it in another
program. And I
think that's something that we should discuss and ... hopefully
the body will
be ... considering that favorably. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I, I really appreciate Charm
aine's comments,
Dain, Alan's. I think that. ..just from a design standpoint and the
planning ... that
I've seen done and all the architectural work that basically has
been essentially
donated to the program, and the way that we benefit in helping
to maintain the
integrity of our small towns, I think it's wonderful. And I also would
be supportive
of putting additional funding in the Planning Department. But
I believe that if
100,000 is going to assist or at least assure the survival of this progra
m, I would
be for funding it this way with, with additional amounts coming
in the Planning
Department. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you for your thoughts.
Mr. Arakawa?

Any other discussion?

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Just as a further discussion becau
se I forgot to add it
in, the reason that I would prefer the 100 and then the 50 the
other way is
because of the way the funding comes out of the program. The
50 in the other
section might be ... reachable earlier-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --and might be more usable by
the ... by Wailuku Main
Street. So ... yeah, so ... the, doing it that way might have 50,000
more available
quicker. And then when this one comes out, it'll, it'll work out.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Good point. Members, any additio
nal discussion?
· .. There is a motion to amen d by adding an additional $50,000
to the Tri-Isle
Wailuku Main Street revitalization project, totaling $100,000.
· .. Seeing no other discussion, all in favor of the amendment say
"aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
· .. Motion passes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Araka wa, Carro ll, Johns on, Kane, Molin a,
Nishi ki, Tavares, and Chair Hoka ma.

NOES:

None .

ABST AIN:

None.
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ABSENT:
EXC.:

None .
Coun cil memb er Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVE amen dmen t to add $50,000 (for a $100,000 total
appro priati on) towar ds the appro priati on for the Wailu ku
Main Stree t Asso ciatio n/rev italiza tion of Wailu ku, other
Maui Coun ty small towns (Proje ct No. 01-17).

CHAIR HOKAMA:
Now on the main motion as amended .. .for a $100,000
appropriation to the Tri-Isle Wailuku Main Street revital
ization project.
Discussion?
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none, all in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Let the record show we had eight "ayes" and
one "excused".
VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Araka wa, Carro ll, Johns on, Kane, Molin a,
Nishi ki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Reco mmen ding APPROVAL of $100,000 appro priati on for
the Wailu ku Main Stree t Assoc iation /revit alizat ion of
Wailu ku, other Maui Coun ty small towns (Proje ct
No. 01-17).
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOC K GRANT (CDBG) PROG
RAM
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Members, next is the Administration ... CDBG program
administration. The request is $200,000, and the Chair is also
recommending
$200,000. It is the same amount as the previous year's-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved-CHAIR HOKAMA: --allocation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --Mr. Chairman.
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: ... Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded
by Mr. Molina .. .for the
amount of $200,000 for program administration. Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'll pass-CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --for.. .to hear other discussion, Mr.
Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Just point of information on this
... the $200,000. Are
we required by the ... by CDGB [sic] to fund $200,000 for admin
istrative cost?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Vares-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Or is this something that's a ...
variable?
MR. VARES: As I mentioned earlier to Councilman Arakawa ...
the entire United States
runs their program like that. Um ... 1don't know if it is an exact
requirement of, of
HUD. But that is how all the programs are run throughout United
States.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, I just wanna be clear
on that.
requirement, then ... it's a requirement. So ... 1wanted to ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay--
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... understand that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --his ... re ...comment was whether the admin
istration cost for the
CDBG program is only funded from CDBG funds-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --or could it be funded from General Fund. And
Mr. Vares' answer is
that nationwide all .. .(Iaughter) . .. CDBG programs are fund,
administration
costs are funded through the grant.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Hold, hold on, Ms. Tavares. Are you done, Mr.
Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, maybe he could say what
the, the ceiling is for
that administrative cost.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Vares, you, the maximum amount,
allocation ... allowed
under the ... HUD guidelines?
MR. VARES: Okay, the caps ... there are only two caps in CDBG
. The Admin. cap
is ...20 percent, which is $391,000. And public service cap of 15
percent, which
would equate--and this is all based on how much money you have
this year--to
293,250.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. So they are about. . .48 perce
nt below the cap .
. . . Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah .
. . . I, I'm particularly concerned about this one because ... Iast
year during the
budget session, we were told that. . .this Department would
also be writing
grants ...we were told about the different grants and all the grant
writers. And
one was coming out from this Department. Is that still. .. where
the direction is
and, and should it be .. .funded in here? I think there's, what.
.. one, two,
three ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: There's three employees.

- 120-

BUDG ET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 23, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... three warm bodies and a secre
tary, or is two and a
secretary?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Two plus one.
. . . Okay, hold on, Mr. Nishiki.
Mr. Vares, you were not the
Administrator ...during the last budget review, it was Mr. Ching.
But do you have
any comments to Mr. Nishiki's question?
MR. VARES: Um ... 1 cannot comment on what Mr. Ching may
have said. But I can
assure Mr. Nishiki that there's a lot of work for three people. And
it's divided with
a lot of work. 'Cause with all these grants is a lot of paperwork,
lot of reports
being generated back and forth. So that's the only answer
I have for you,
Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay...one second, please, Ms. Tavares. Budge
t Director, do you
have any comments regarding Mr. Nishiki's question?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair, no, I. .. don't have any comments
at this time, but I will
look into the comments that were made regarding the grant writing
.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Follow-up, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I just wanna qualify that
it was represented by
Mr. Ching. It was represented by the Mayor that that's how he had
hoped to use
the warm body. So ... 1 just want some accountability on if there
have been
grants ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... what are they?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'II-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Were they successful?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll send a ...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: ... communication to the Mayor. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I was ...
wasn't prepared to get
into this discussion now. I thought we would do it when CDBG
comes before us
in our other budget round. But. .. he's correct. And I wanted to
... 1 have some
questions for them, and I'll save it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I, I recall that discussion last year,
too. Thank you .
. . . Any other... discussion on the motion on the floor? Ms. Johns
on?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Just a question. Because of
what. .. Charmaine has
said and also what Wayne has said ... when we determine what
the amount, if, if
we vote on the $200,000 ... then that's locked in or it's not?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Even during the final. .. approval at Council-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --my... in the past, Council has made revisio
ns at that lev, at that
stage of the process, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, that's all I wanted to know.
All right. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So there's still opportunities to tweak Whate
ver, even ... whatever
proposal leaves the committee. Okay, any other discussion?
?: .. .(/aughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none, the motion on the floor is
to approve 200,000 for
program administration. All in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let the record show two "noes"--Mr. Araka
wa and Mr. Nishiki.
Motion passes.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Carro ll, Johns on, Kane, Molina, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

Coun cil memb ers Araka wa and Nishi ki.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

NOTE:

Reco mmen ding APPROVAL of $200, 000 appro priati on for
the Comm unity Deve lopme nt Block Grant (CDBG) Progr am
Admi nistra tion.

Silence .

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .. , Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'd like to make a motion.
NOTE:

Silence .

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
. . . The motion is ... in regards to tab,
Number 6 ... which is the Maui Academy of Performing Arts.

Item

PROJECT NO. 01-06, MAUl ACADEMY OF PERFORMING ARTS
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
consider ...

I would like to make a motion to have this body

. . . $150,000.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion ...
. . . from Mr. Kane, seconded by Ms. Tavares for $150,000 for Projec
t Number 6,
Maui Academy of Performing Arts. Discussion, Mr. Kane?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
program ...

Thank you,

Mr.

Chairman.

Uh ... this particular

· .. is something that in this town is real important for a lot
of the kids ... that
utilize this particular program. A lot of the kids go from lao Schoo
l. .. and after
school, they go there. And then from there, they go home.
And a lot of them
live ...
· .. down towards ...well, all. . .from all over the place. But there'
s a lot of the
kids that participate with this program from Happy Valley side.
And I think this is
something that is real important because there's just some real
challenges in this
particular area .. .that, where these kids live, it's real tough growin
g up. And I
think this program really enhances their possibilities to, to grow
as individuals.
From the presentation that was given earlier... 1, I think this is some
thing that ...
· .. is real, real important for a lot of the kids. Um .. .I, I make
it no secret that I
support kids, and this is one of 'em with culture and arts
... with dance.
Urn ...this is a good one. And so I would just ask my... my collea
gues to support
this request.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Tavares, first.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Yeah, Mr. Chairman ... the programs I, I guess
we're ... all supporting that. This particular request is, has really
more to do with
the why, the looks of Wailuku town as they're going to do renov
ations to the front
of the building. And I think in light of the fact that we have some
activity now
going on in Wailuku ... particularly across the street, that buildin
g is coming up
pretty quickly. And I think we're gonna see two more projects starte
d in the near
future. And I think it just fits along with bringing ... you know,
or reducing slum
and blight. .. and helping them to, to do the facade of the buildin
g, and at the
same time ensure the, the structural stability of that old National
Dollar store. So
I believe that this is a perfect time for them to work on this projec
t and for us to
support the project. This time it's critical. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman, I'm gonna be
supporting this project.
Over the years I've had a chance to work with the ...the ...Acade
my and help
with their fundraisers. And I think this is a really good area.
The number of
students that they ... participate within their programs, and the
fact that they're
one of the few groups that really are developing a strong progra
m in arts ... really
bears support.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes ...
· .. if... there's ... money leftover .. .(Iaughter) . .. I would also
like it to have
consideration for going into this particular thing because ...Alan
brought up the
point the other day about kids getting into drugs and gettin
g into trouble
and ...why we're failing as a society to not address our proble
ms. And we're
addressing 'em, unfortunately, at the back-end, not at the front-e
nd. And it's
programs like this ... that get cut continuously from the Department
of Education.
So I am totally supportive of this program because this
is what builds
communities. So I, I. .. hoping there's money leftover, I'm gonna
support this
motion, but it there's more money left, I, I would like it to be consid
ered for this
area.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Okay, just, just so that.
.. you know ...
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: 104,000
CHAI R HOKAMA: ... right now we have ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: 261.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... 261 unallocated ...through the initial fundin
g cycle. So ... and if
it, this does come approved, Ms. Johnson, you would have
111,000 left as
unallocated ... the cur, the current way it's being ... broken
down.
Okay?
Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I, too, will support this. We have
enough money to do
it. And plus we could add something to one other program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Any other discus
sion?
· .. Members, the motion before you at this time is $150,000, 1-5-0,
for the Maui
Academy of Performing Arts. All in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
· .. Motion carried--150,000 allocated for the Maui Academy of Perfor
ming Arts.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Arakawa, Carroll, John son, Kane, Molina,
Nishi ki, Tavares, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cil memb er Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Reco mmen ding APPROVAL of $150,000 appro priati on for
the Maui Acad emy of Perfo rming Arts (MAPA)/MAPA facilit y
(Proje ct No. 01-06).

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: What' s the balance?
CHAIR HOKAMA: The balance at this time for unallo-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --unallocated is $111,000.
?: ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: What did .. .(inaudible) . .. ? Oh,
there it is.

?: .. .(laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay!
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, the Chair is open to ...

?: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... any motions recommending allocation.
NOTE:

Silence .

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... Mr. Chairman?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Then I move to allocate the balance to The ARC of
MauL
PROJECT NO. 01-02, THE ARC OF MAUl
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Is there a second to ...
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... Second.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Hey .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... anything to Aloha House yet. Right?
CHAIR HOKAMA: One second, please, Members.
NOTE:

Pause.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, the motion before us is $111,000 for Project Number 2,
The ARC of Maui work activity center. Discussion, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman, The ARC of Maui, that organization
has been, you know, one that's been really important in our community. They
deal with handicapped or... challenged within our community. And throughout
the years, they, they had a very dedicated staff, and they've done a good job
within our community. You see them at a lot of the different programs ... working
with these kids. And I think it's very important that we do support this
organization. So I'm going ... hence my recommendation .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Arakawa. Any other discussion on
the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I. .. I'm reluctant to approve any funding for ARC
of MauL It doesn't seem that they are organized in their presentation. I'm not
sure that they exactly know what their program is. I. .. would like to see
something totally, you know, in writing, that we can adopt. I mean, I don't, I
don't. .. 1 mean, I agree it's a good program, but I think they need a lot of help in
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what they're trying to do with their programs. 'Cause they certainly
don't seem to
present what they wanna do in a very good format. And I, I don't
see us ...
. . . re .. .(sigh) . .. if I can use the word "rewarding" ... people
for what is not
complete work. I mean this is a proposal, this is using, you know,
our taxpayers
dollars that we should be holding people accountable for. And
I just, I haven't
been convinced that they know exactly what it is they wanna do,
and have done
a business plan or whatever it is. Maybe they need to
be a client of
Microenterprises ... to get some help on how to propose ...
how to prepare
proposals. But. .. so I, I will not be supporting ARC of Maui's
request at this
time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other discussion?
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... If not, the motion before you, Members, is
a allocation amount of
$111,000 for The ARC of Maui work activity center. All in favor of
the motion say
"aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Chair rules the motion has been defeated.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Move to put the balance in ... Micro
enterprise.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Point of order, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your point.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Could we have a roll call?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --we don't have a count of... the
vote ... should that be
recorded ... Mr. Chair?
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay. Thank you very much. So that-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Don't bother.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --it's part of the record-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --of the exact vote, the Chair's gonna ask all those
that voted for the
motion on The ARC of Maui request. .. raise your hands.
NOTE:

Pause.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, let the record show Johnson, Carro
ll, and Arakawa. Let
the record show five "noes"--Tavares, Nishiki, Molina, Kane, and
Hokama. And
one "excused", Mr. Kawano.
VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Arakawa, Carroll, and Johns on.

NOES:

Coun cilme mber s
Chair Hokama.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Kane,

Molina,

Nishi ki,

Tavares,

and

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION FAILED ($111,000 appro priati on for The ARC of Maui)
.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes ... yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
House at all .

Yeah, Mr. Chairman ... we didn't get back to Aloha

. . . It's still showing a blank up there. Is it the will of this body
to do nothing
about them?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: No, my, my-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay .. .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --the Chair ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... takes responsibility for that oversight, error.
Very good point,
Ms. Tavares. Members, Aloha House--

?: Oh ...
CHAIR HOKAMA:
--Project Number 1...$111,585 requested.
Admin. had
recommended 56,700. The Chair had rounded it off, as a
starting point, at
57,000.
PROJECT NO. 01-O1! ALOH A HOUSE

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Oh ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I was gonna move the 111,0
00 balance into Aloha
House, then. But. .. Charmaine can make the motion if she wants
.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --thank you, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: My binoculars are real good, I
saw the blank up there
and-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (laughter) . .. I was, I move
that we put $60,000
in ... the Aloha House appropriation. Sixty, 6-0.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, is there a second to Ms. Tavares'-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --motion? Thank you. I have a motion on the floor. Moved by
Ms. Tavares and seconded by Mr. Carroll that the amount of
60 ... 6-0 ... thousand dollars be allocated for Project 1, Aloha House.
Discussion, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah ... 1 think, you know, while we're rounding things,
maybe 60,000 because I know they're phasing in their project. And the, the
septic system can probably be taken care of... according to my conversations
with Judd ... and they might be able to start on the, the renovations of one of the
houses. So just a little extra, maybe, could go a little farther along and,
and ... help toward ... achieving their goal. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any further discussion? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: We ran out of money .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Not yet.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Not yet.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
MEO Microenterprise.

Well, well ... well, isn't there, we didn't get back to

CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But we have a motion on the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I know .
. . . But I don't wanna give it away ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Ms. Johnson, oh-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We have other aspects of the budget, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, Members, there is a motion on the floor. Any further
discussions on the motion?
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NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none, the motion before you, Members, is a... allocation
amount of $60,000 for Project 1, Aloha House .
. . . All in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Let the record show two "noes"; and ... one, two, three, four, five,
six "ayes".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Who were the "noes"?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Two "noes" is Nishiki and Hokama.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
and Tavares.

NOES:

Councilmember Nishiki and Chair Hokama.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

NOTE:

Recommending APPROVAL of $60,000 appropriation for
the Aloha House/expansion and improvement of Aloha
House (Project No. 01-01).

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Members, at this point-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --under the current breakdown, we have $51,000 unallocated.
Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, I'm just gonna ask for a revote on Item
Number 4 so we can make it unanimous. My intent in voting against it was to try
and see if we could move this program into Administration budget. .. not to vote
against the program itself. So if I could get a courtesy vote, make it unanimous.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Mem-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No objection.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any objections?
... Seeing none, let the record ... wait one, one second.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chairman?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, maybe ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, one second. Yeah. Short recess .. .(gavel) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
RECESS:

5:27 p.m.

RECONVENE:

5:29 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel) . ..
. . . Members, the ruling of the Chair is that. .. 1 will allow a motion for
reconsideration on Project Number 4, Fire Department, Pukoo fire apparatus.
But that motion must come from the prevailing side. So anyone, except
Mr. Arakawa can make the motion-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --to reconsider it. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair... allow me to make a motion to reconsider Item
Number 4, the Fire Department, Pukoo pumper.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Se
cond.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Th ank you.
I have a motion by Mr. Kane, sec
onded by Ms. Johnson
for reconsideration of Projec
t Number 4 ... Fire Departme
nt's Pukoo fire
apparatus pumper.

PROJECT NO. 01-04. MAUl CO
UNTY DEPARTMENT OF FIRE
CONTROL
CHAIR HOKAMA: Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No
discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It's
only for the reconsideration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: All in favor of
the motion say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say
"no". Motion carry-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let the record
show-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
Oh .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --one "no", Mr.
Nishiki.

VOTE:

AYES:

Co un cilm em be rs Arakawa, Ca
rro ll, Joh nso n, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, and Ch air Hokama.

NOES:

Co un cilm em be r Nis hik i.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Co un cilm em be r Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION:

APPROVE recon sider ation of vote on the $400,000
appro priati on for the Maui Coun ty Depa rtmen t of Fire
Contr ol/Pu koo fire appar atus (Proje ct No. 01-04).

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
?: .. .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Move to appro
ve .. .Project Number
4, Fire Department, Pukoo pumper-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --for $400,000.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion to approve ...
$400,000 allocation for
the Pukoo, Fire Department's ... request; seconded by
Mr. Arakawa.
Discussion? Seeing none, all in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
"excused".
VOTE:

Opposed say "no".

Let the record show... eight "ayes" and one

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Araka wa, Carro ll, Johns on, Kane, Molin a,
Nishi ki, Tavar es, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABST AIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cilme mber Kawa no.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Reco mmen ding APPR OVAL of $400,000 appro priati on for
the Maui Coun ty Depa rtmen t of Fire Contr ollPu koo fire
appar atus (Proje ct No. 01-04).
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, at this time, we have an
unallocated balance of
$51,000. Mr. Arakawa?
PROJ ECT NO. 01-08, MAUl FAMI LY SUPPORT SERVICES,
INC.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman, I'd like to move
to put in $51,000 to
Item Numb er 8, Maui Family Support Service [sic].
NOTE:

Silence .

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Do I have a second to the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion from Mr.
Arakawa, seconded by
Mr. Carroll for ... $51,000 allocated to Maui Family Suppo
rt Services.
Discussion ... Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman, even though
it doesn't come up to the
75 that they need to completely redo this program, I'm hoping
that they can raise
the balance ... to complete out their project. The balance that is
left ...
. . . I think will be best spent in this area.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Any further discus
sion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Urn ... Mr. Chair, I, I won't be suppo
rting the motion of
$51,000 ... 1 think this is a great program. Uh ... for me, it's the,
it's the parking
lot. And I have a problem with the monies going towards that.
Uh ... 1don't know
if it's just. .. they didn't plan well in getting into this building and
not foreseeing
this parking problem. Urn ...
. . . for me, I would rather see them .. .if any money goes at
this point in time,
would be only $15,000, and that will just recognize their interio
r design which
they said would be their top priority. And if anything else ... 1, I
wouldn't be willing
to move forward at this time. So I will not be supporting ... the
$51,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kane. Any further discus
sion?
NOTE:

Silence .
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CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none--yes, Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I just. .. wondered if this was
one of the ... the items
that we could also reconsider during the regular budget session.
So ... I'm-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, everything that will-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Everything is open-CHAIR HOKAMA: --presented-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: All right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --before Council is ...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... open for-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Because I do-CHAIR HOKAMA: --motion-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --support their program. I was
just. .. $75,000 is what
they needed to do the minimum. So the 51,000 is not gonna
do it. So, I, I
really... think it's kind of pointless to give them the money. I'd
rather give it to
'em in a grant and make it less complicated for them.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Members, any furthe
r discussion?
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Seeing none, the motion on the floor is
$51,000 allocation for
Mayor, Maui Family Support Services. All in favor of the motion
say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: All those who ...voted in the affirmative for
the motion, raise your
hands .
. . . Let the record show two "ayes", Mr. Arakawa and Mr. Carroll.
Let the record
show all others "nay". Motion has died.

VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Arakawa and Carro ll.

NOES:

Coun cilme mber s Johns on, Kane, Molina, Nishi ki, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION FAILED ($51,000 appro priati on for Maui Fami ly Supp
ort Services, Inc.).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?

PROJECT NO. 01-11, MAUl ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY, INC.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Balance into Microenterprise system
.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Is that a motion, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. Nishiki, seconded
by Ms. Tavares for
$51,000 for the Microenterprise project. .. under Item Number
11. Discussion,
Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, well, this is not the full fundin
g I would look at
the ... County budget to perhaps line item the balance for this
depart, for the
enterprise.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
Ms. Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I wouldn't support the motion becau
se to go through,
as described, all of the .. .(laughter) . .. heavy reporting that you
have to do for
such a small amount of money from CDBG, I'D prefer to put it all
in a line item on
the regular budget. So I won't be supporting this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Any other fur, furthe
r discussion by the
Members?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Again, I'm abstaining from this
vote.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Arakawa .
. . . Members, any further discussion? Yes, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Um ...you know, I think Jo Anne
brings up a good
point about $51,000 and all the paperwork. Maybe we can ask
Mr. Vares what
does that paperwork look like.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. VARES: .. .(Iaughter) . .. Um .. .(Iaughter) . .. I see MEO
way ... nodding their
heads in the back. Every grant. ..that we take, it requires tons of
paperwork.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. VARES: And tons of monitoring every week, I mean, every
month. And it is quite
involved. And CDBG, as I've stated in the past, sometimes is a curse
--when you
get the money--versus having it to be a great reward.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh, yeah, thank you. I, I guess
seeing that, I, I would
suggest to the Members that we .. .later on reconsider the ...
340,000 and at
least put 100,000 to make it worth their doing the paperwork ..
.for the project.
But at this time, maybe adopt the ...51,000 and then let's look
at transferring
49,000 afterwards .. .(Iaughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: Or ...
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Or?
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... amend the motion now and then adjust it,
adjust. . .Public Works
after.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
addition .

Oh, okay.

So we'll pretend we, we don't know the

. . . Okay. Well-CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, we-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
--I'll make the motion to amend ... the motion
by... bringing the amount up to $100,000.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have an, a motion to amen
d ... increasing ... the
allocation for my, Microenterprise to $100,000. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, uh ... no further discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I think an extra 50,000
makes the paperwork a
little less painful, so I'll be supporting the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (laughter) . .. Just remember you only gave
60 to Aloha House
.. .(laughter) . .. Mr. Kane?

?: ... (laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'll be-ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'll ... (laughter) . .. I'll be voting
... against the motion.
Um ... 1 think because MEO came forward with Microenterprise
and, and did tell
us that it is their intention that this would be the final year...
of operating this
particular program, I would hope that this body would consider it
as a line item in
another portion of the overall budget and leave this open. Uh ...
and that would
alleviate this paperwork issue and allow a smoother transition ..
.(Iaughter) . .. for
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them to finish out what they've already got through CDBG, open
up with a... with
a one-year line item in another area, and then ... uh ...eventually
they, I think
they've ... told us that they're looking at weaning themselves and
going on with
the Federal government supporting them. So I won't be supporting
this and ...
· .. I, I'll try to be quick with the finger if this doesn't pass.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, in a
brief discussion with
Gladys Baisa, who's the Executive Director of this, she would prefer
that it be a
line item in the regular budget.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I would also think that a line item
in the red, regular
budget would be more appropriate. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. And, again, just to let you know,
Members, that is not a
sure thing.
?: Uh-huh.
MS. BAlSA, FROM THE AUDIENCE: ... (inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-?: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Members, there is a motion to amend ... raising
the total amount of
allocation for this program to $100,000. Okay? Any further discus
sion?
· .. Seeing none--Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: One final thing--they stated that
in order to continue
the program, they needed a minimum of $150,000. So assuming
that they do not
get their line item, they cannot continue. So I. .. 1just will not be
supporting the
motion on the basis that we have to take our chances. And I
would rather at
least give them an amount that they can use--which is 150,000
minimum. And
that's not in the cards, so ...
· .. I'll be not supporting the motion.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Ms. Johnson. Ms.
Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Mr. Chair, would you like me to withdraw my
amendment? I can do that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, let's take a vote.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Okay, Members, there, the motion is to
amen d. .. raising it to
$100 ,000. All in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Opposed say "no".
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.

?: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: '" Okay. All those that said "aye", raise your
hands.
· .. One, two, three. Okay. All those that said "no", raise your hands
.
· .. One, two, three.
· .. Okay .. .(sigh) . .. no side has sufficient votes to pass the
motion ... it was
three and three. Besides Mr. Arakawa, I am also a.. .Director of
MEO. So the
Chair is-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Pass or deny the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So it's, it fails.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So the motion fails.
VOTE:

AYES :

Coun cilme mber s Molin a, Nishi ki, and Tavar es.

NOES:

Coun cilme mber s Carro ll, Johns on, and Kane.

ABST AIN:

Coun cilme mber Araka wa and Chair Hoka ma.
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ABSENT:
EXC.:

None .
Coun cilme mber Kawa no.

MOTION FAILED (to increa se appro priati on to $100,000).
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (laughter) . ..
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Main motion, call for the question-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. The main motion on the floor is
$51,000 allocation ...to
Microenterprise. All in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Opposed say "no".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let the motion show... one, two, three ... one
"aye", five "noes"--one
"aye" by Mr. Nishiki; five "noes"; and three "excused", which will
be Mr. Kawano,
Mr. Arakawa, and myself.

VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber Nishi ki.

NOES:

Coun cilme mber s Carro ll, Johns on, Kane, Molin a, and
Tavares.

ABSTAIN:

Coun cilme mber Araka wa and Chair Hokama.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Coun cilme mber Kawa no.

MOTION FAILED ($51,000 appro priati on for Maui Econ omic
Oppo rtunit y, Inc.).
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
MS. DiAl: No, abstention.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... Not "excused", but. .. "abstention"
, Mr. Chairman. Two
abstentions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, the Chair excuses us since we're Board
Directors.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, abstentions.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
You can mark it "abstention".
ex... authorize--

The Chair considers an

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR HOKAMA: --excused.
ALL: .. .(Iaughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Kane?
PROJECT NO. 01-03, J. WALT ER CAMERON CENTER
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Uh, recog
nizing an unallocated
number of $51,000, I'd like to make a motion ... to have a consid
eration for Item
Number 3, the Cameron Center childcare facility to use the balan
ce of $51 ,000.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
?: Sec ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion by Mr. Kane, secon
ded by Mr. Nishiki to
add 51,000 to the original allocation for Cameron
Center childcare
facility ...which would raise the total amount to $251,000. Discu
ssion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No discussion, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Seeing none, all in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cil memb ers Arakawa, Carro ll, Tavares,
Kane, Molina, Nishi ki, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Johns on,

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Reco mmen ding APPROVAL of addin g $51,000 (for a
$251,000 total appro priati on) towar ds the appro priati on for
the J. Walte r Came ron Cente r/infa nt and childc are facilit y
(Proje ct No. 01-03).

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, we have allocated the total amou
nt. This will be sent
forward to the Council for final Council consideration and--one secon
d.
NOTE:

Pause while Ms. Koller confer red with the Chair.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... Adopt the resolution?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, thank you. Members, I need a motion to
adopt the resolution as
amended-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved-CHAIR HOKAMA: --by the Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion by Mr. Kane, secon
ded by Ms. Tavares
to ... adopt the resolution to Council as amended by this Comm
ittee today. Any
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chairman?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chairman, I wanted to thank you
for all, allowing ... the
process to follow through the way it did. I think that. ..what we've
come up with
as a product is ... is a, a very good recommendation to the full body.
And I hope
that we can get a unanimous consent on the resolution when
it reaches the
Council floor. So I thank you for how you've run this meeting and
... Iet's go.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Any other discussion?
... Seeing none, all in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Coun cilme mber s Arakawa, Carro ll, Tavares,
Kane, Molina, Nishi ki, and Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Johns on,

Coun cilme mber Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Reco mmen ding ADOPTION
FILING of comm unica tion.

of revise d

resol ution

and

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... Any further announcements? Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Just one comment. Uh ... 1told
my Aide to cancel all
meetings after 4 o'clock as long as we're in budget. Uh ... it
was really very
inconvenient. And I would suggest if we're going to do this again
, that ... (end of
tape, start 38) ... to the situation. If we're going to agree at 4,
we do . .. adjourn
at 4. 1t. .. 1 had a poor man sitting up there with a lawyer that
he's paying $200
an hour for. Uh ... it might seem small to us, she wasn't small
to him. And I
would hope that if we do agree . .. in the future ... that we hold to
that agreement.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:
--Mr. Carroll.
Point well taken.
Any other comments or
announcements? Seeing none, the Chair thanks you for your... perseverance.
This meeting's ... is adjourned ... (gavel) . ..

ADJOURN:

5:45 p.m.

APPROVED:

~~.~

CiRlHOKAMA, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee

Transcribed by: Camille Sakamoto
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